2002 ford focus cigarette lighter fuse

Engine management: Diesel 30 20 J â€” Sliding sunroof adjustment control unit V1 â€” Sliding
sunroof motor 31 J â€” Four-wheel drive control unit 4 Motion 32 10 30 Injectors: Petrol Engine
management: Diesel 33 20 J31 â€” Automatic intermittent wash and wipe relay V11 â€”
Headlight washer system pump 34 10 Engine management 35 30 U10 â€” Trailer socket up to
November U V socket, on left in luggage compartment 36 15 J5 â€” Fog light relay L22 â€” Left
fog light bulb L23 â€” Right fog light bulb L46 â€” Rear left fog light bulb J â€” Control unit with
display in dash panel insert 37 15 5. Z4 â€” Driver side heated exterior mirror models without
ohne electric window regulator Z5 â€” Front passenger side heated exterior mirror models
without ohne electric window regulator Z20 â€” Left washer jet heater element Z21 â€” Right
washer jet heater element. E3 â€” Hazard warning light switch J1 â€” Turn signal relay M5 â€”
Front left turn signal bulb M6 â€” Rear left turn signal bulb M7 â€” Front right turn signal bulb
M8 â€” Rear right turn signal bulb J â€” Left gas discharge light control unit J â€” gas discharge
light control unit with headlight range control right. J5 â€” Fog light relay E20 â€” Switches and
instruments illumination regulator. J â€” Control unit with display in dash panel insert N â€”
Selector lever lock solenoid. J â€” Mobile telephone operating electronics control unit G â€”
Interior monitoring sensor G â€” Interior monitoring sender T16 â€” pin connector, in centre
dash panel, self-diagnosis connection W11 â€” Rear left reading light models with interior
monitor W12 â€” Rear right reading light models with interior monitor. G85 â€” Steering angle
sender J â€” Automatic gearbox control unit J â€” Control unit with display in dash panel insert.
E â€” Headlight range control regulator J â€” Right headlight starter for gaseous discharge light
J â€” Gas discharge light control unit with headlight range control right L2 â€” Right twin
filament bulb only Bora M31 â€” Right headlight dipped beam bulb only Golf V48 â€” Left
headlight range control motor V49 â€” Right headlight range control motor. L1 â€” Left twin
filament bulb only Bora , M29 â€” Left headlight dipped beam bulb only Golf J â€” Left headlight
starter for gaseous discharge light, J â€” Gas discharge light control unit with headlight range
control left. J â€” Control unit with display in dash panel insert M3 â€” Right side light bulb. J
â€” Control unit with display in dash panel insert M1 â€” Left side light bulb. E22 â€”
Intermittent wiper switch, windscreen wiper motor J31 â€” Automatic intermittent wash and
wipe relay V â€” Windscreen wiper motor V59 â€” Windscreen and rear window washer pump. J
â€” Sliding sunroof adjustment control unit V1 â€” Sliding sunroof motor. J31 â€” Automatic
intermittent wash and wipe relay V11 â€” Headlight washer system pump. U10 â€” Trailer socket
up to November U V socket, on left in luggage compartment. E â€” Tank filler flap remote
release switch J â€” Central locking and anti-theft alarm system control unit J â€” Driver door
control unit J â€” Front passenger door control unit J â€” Rear left door control unit J â€” Rear
right door control unit J â€” Rear lid remote release relay V Tank filler flap locking motor. E3 â€”
Hazard warning light switch J1 â€” Turn signal relay J â€” Gas discharge light control unit with
headlight range control right J â€” Gas discharge light control unit with headlight range control
right M5 â€” Front left turn signal bulb M6 â€” Rear left turn signal bulb M7 â€” Front right turn
signal bulb M8 â€” Rear right turn signal bulb. J -Heated driver seat control unit J -Heated front
passenger seat control unit. Window regulator fuse, central locking and heated exterior mirror
only models with convenience system and window regulator. J59 â€” X-contact relief relay 18
J59 â€” X-contact relief relay J17 â€” Fuel pump relay J52 â€” Glow plug relay J31 â€”
Automatic intermittent wash and wipe relay, without headlight washer system , -with headlight
washer system , -with rain sensor Relay locations on the 13 position additional relay carrier
above the relay plate, left-handdrive vehicles. J â€” Rear lid remote release relay 79 J â€” Rear
lid remote release control unit J â€” Multifunction steering wheel control unit J99 â€” Heated
exterior mirror relay 53 J â€” Coolant shut-off valve relay J â€” Starter inhibitor and reversing
light relay J â€” Continued coolant circulation relay Fuse locations on 13 position additional
relay carrier, left-handdrive vehicles:. J99 â€” Heated exterior mirror relay 53 J â€” Coolant
shut-off valve relay 53 J â€” Cigarette lighter relay S â€” Anti-theft alarm system central locking
fuse ATA turn signal. There seems to be a problem serving the request at this time. Skip to main
content. Shop by category. Type see all. Accessory Socket. Cigarette Lighter Extension Cable.
Door Protector. USB Socket. Brand see all. Condition see all. New other see details. For parts or
not working. Not specified. Please provide a valid price range. Buying format see all. All listings.
Best Offer. Buy it now. Classified Ads. Item location see all. UK Only. European Union. Delivery
options see all. Free postage. Show only see all. Returns accepted. Completed items. Sold
items. Authorised seller. Authenticity verified. More refinements More refinements Shop by
Type. See all - Shop by Type. Shop car essentials Dash cams, roof boxes, engine oils and more.
Best selling. See all - Best selling. The Metal House SJ All Auction Buy it now. Sort: Best Match.
Best Match. View: Gallery view. List view. Only 2 left. Only 3 left. Results pagination - page 1 1 2
3 4 5 6 7 8 9 Limited time deals. Highest-rated products. See all - Highest-rated products. You
may also like. Savings are here! Get what you love for less. Our Mercedes parts have both style

and function. With a wide range of Mercedes-Benz spare parts, including Mercedes body
panels, Mercedes engines, air systems, tyres and Mercedes Van and Commercial parts. Genuine
Mercedes spare parts to suit a range of models. Search and order online with us to get the parts
you need. Book an MOT online for your Mercedes-Benz at our service centre, with our
experienced, professional technicians. An MOT test is a legally required, annual test of vehicle
safety and roadworthiness. Dronsfields can provide an expert MOT for your Mercedes-Benz car
or van and keep your vehicle safely on the roads. Car or van servicing should be carried out
repeatedly after a certain period of time, or after your vehicle has travelled a certain amount of
miles. We pride ourselves in the quality and effectiveness of our services. Check out what we
are currently breaking, located in Manchester, Dronsfields is one of the largest Mercedes Benz
breakers in the United Kingdom, with new vehicles being delivered to our yard every day.
Whether you require spare parts for a W Mercedes, a C Class or a Kompressor, we will have the
perfect product for you. This website uses cookies to improve your experience while you
navigate through the website. Out of these cookies, the cookies that are categorized as
necessary are stored on your browser as they are essential for the working of basic
functionalities of the website. We also use third-party cookies that help us analyze and
understand how you use this website. These cookies will be stored in your browser only with
your consent. You also have the option to opt-out of these cookies. But opting out of some of
these cookies may have an effect on your browsing experience. Necessary cookies are
absolutely essential for the website to function properly. This category only includes cookies
that ensures basic functionalities and security features of the website. These cookies do not
store any personal information. Any cookies that may not be particularly necessary for the
website to function and is used specifically to collect user personal data via analytics, ads,
other embedded contents are termed as non-necessary cookies. It is mandatory to procure user
consent prior to running these cookies on your website. We'll match it! Customer feedback
Check what customers say about us on Parts Gateway. Car Parts Genuine Mercedes spare parts
to suit a range of models. Servicing Our quality Mercedes approved garage will keep your
vehicle compliant and safe. Fleet Servicing Dronsfields professional fleet servicing offering
cans save you both time and money. Artboard Created with Sketch. Van Servicing Bring us your
Mercedes-Benz van for a convenient and professional van service. Servicing Car or van
servicing should be carried out repeatedly after a certain period of time, or after your vehicle
has travelled a certain amount of miles. Some of these cookies are essential, while others help
us to improve your experience by providing insights into how the site is being used. Privacy
Overview This website uses cookies to improve your experience while you navigate through the
website. Privacy Overview. Necessary Always Enabled. Non-necessary Non-necessary. Whether
it's an installation that might not have gone as planned, or a random problem that comes out of
nowhere. Here is a list of your common car stereo problems, symptoms and solutions to help
get your stereo up and running! Many Jeeps and Chevrolet systems have a data signal wire that
carries a very low voltage signal that tells the OEM Head Unit when to turn on, however; it is not
compatible with aftermarket units. Many cars have built in amplifiers that require a 12v signal to
be sent in order to turn on the Amplifier, most common being Bose, Infinity, and JBL. If you
hear a wining noise that fluctuates with the RPMs of your vehicle, and lessens when the car
engine is turned off, you are dealing with Alternator Wine. Check your ground wires and find a
better place to ground them, e. If you are experiencing headlight dimming when you have your
radio turned up with aftermarket amplifiers and subwoofers, your stereo is pulling too much
power for the alternator to keep up. There are a few solutions to this problem:. If you installed a
new head unit in your car, and you're now noticing that your car's radio has an abnormal
amount of static, you may have wired the unit incorrectly. Here's what you should look for:. If
you recently installed a stereo with an amplifier s and subwoofers, your alternator and battery
may not be powerful enough to handle the additional power that's being pulled when your
stereo is turned to high volumes. Don't see your issue on this list? Take a look at our Car
Amplifier Troubleshooting Guide to see if we can answer your car issues! Aftermarket Car
Stereo Wire Colors. Wiring is all the same, pin configuration might be different. But the dash
kits and adapting wire harness eg. Metra will not adapt. Cut the red wire a few inches from the
radio and take the cut wire attached to the radio and tap it into the yellow wire. If you do this,
you will have to manually turn the radio on and off whenever you want to use it, and it will no
longer turn on and off with the vehicle. Car stereo works. Front speakers work fine. Sub woofers
and Amp work fine but only bass out of new rear speakers? I have a jvc kdr when I have it
hooked up right with constant and accessory when I drive the radio cuts on and off as if its
losing power but if I hook both uP to constant it works fine. That is fine for me but alas my wife
also drives car and I know she will leave the radio on killing the battery any suggestions? I
thought maybe running a line straight from the radio fuse to the accessory wire would that fix it

ya think. I replaced my Saturn outlook truck radio,,with and upgrade!!! Now my speakers just
stopped working!? What happen!! And yes it does have factory amp. Thanks for the question.
The easiest way to fix it without digging too deep into troubleshooting is to find the closest
cigarette lighter and tap into the 12v wire that powers the lighter. If you have a volt meter check
which one is positive. It will have right around 12v when you turn the ignition. Use that as the
accessory power red wire on the back of the unit. If they are correct, you will need to trace back
the accessory wire and find another location to tap into the accessory power to bypass the
short. Make sure you check all of your adapting wire harnesses for shorts if you are using any
by shaking the wire. Another place to tap into is from the ignition itself, but again you will need
a volt meter to determine which wire is which. Think I might of figured it out gonna try in
morning. Gonna volt test in morning before I get knee deep in wirering thanks for the help ill let
ya know what happens. But try it and get back with us either way! Wha if you have an older
vehicle that did not have a 12v constant? Any advice please!!! The constant power yellow wire
on aftermarket units should not be ran to the cigarette lighter, however, if you are running two
accessories red wire off of one cigarette lighter it should not be a problem. Hi, I have a saturn
vue and just purchased an aftermarket car stereo. When I hook up all of the right wires, the
stereo is off when the car is off but when I turn the car on the stereo stays off. I know there is a
problem with the ignition switch wire so I believe I have just not connected those wires. I
installed it last night and since then I have just turned the display off. I am worried that it will
drain my battery. I want to be able attach the wire to another one that is controlled by the
ignition. Thanks for responding so quickly!.. Unfortunately I do not have access to my car and
the wires at this moment. As soon as I am able to do that I will. The other option you have is to
purchase a vehicle specific wiring harness that plugs into your existing wires and adapts them
to an aftermarket form, making it easy to wire. This will make wiring as easy as putting red to
red, yellow to yellow, purple to purple, etc. Let us know if this helps! I wired it and it was all
working great until a couple weeks later it fell out of the dash. Do you have any suggestions?
My head unit has power but my speakers do not. Head unit does not have amp of any sort.
Curious if the channel in my stereo is disabled. I have a sony stereo im trying to put back in my
car i have all the wires connected by color but there is a illumination wire i dont know where it
goes and when i plug it in theres power to the stereo but it wont do anything any suggestions?
As far as the stereo power, does it light up and function correctly but not emit any sound? Or
does it not power up at all. The screen comes on but it wont do anything else-nothing happens
when i hit the source button, its one where the face plate slides down to put cds in it wont eject
etc. You will need to double check the wires and their corresponding functions. I have a 04
mustang GT and I installed a power Acoustic stereo into it yesterday. I checked the wires and
the fuses and didnt find anything that looked like it would cause the sound to not play. Whats
my next step. Most head units if not all should have that wire coming from the unit. This will
turn the amplifier on whenever you turn the key, just like your head unit. The other problem that
you may have, if your Mustang for sure has an amplifier, is the adapting wire harness that you
are using. You should be using the Metra with RCAs for the speaker signal wires. Check the
harness and make sure you have the correct one. Iv gone over the wiring several times and
have found its wired correctly. Iv never had a problam with this equipment. Double check the
amp turn on. Hi I have a BMW e I brought the correct wiring harness to fit my car so I could plug
it straight in. I had to also run a yellow wire from the harness block to my fuse box for constant
power with a in-line fuse, which is part of itâ€¦ It was all working great and obviously connect up
right and also remembering what I was on so memory was also right. So I fitted it all into the car
and when I tried to turn it onâ€¦ Nothing! So I took it all back out checked for a lose wire or a
wire that may have come off and checked all the fuses. Everything was still spot on yet its still
not turning on. I tried my Phillips in a friends car and it works straight away. So my after market
head unit is not at fault either. Which makes me think maybe a fuse supplying that red wire has
blown or something. Have you checked the fuses under the hood as well? If you have access to
the manual, look for the list of fuses and locations and check both boxes in both the dash and
under the hood. I have maxima with a pioneer radio in it. When the music is playing through all
of the speakers, I get major feedback. It sounds like all of the speakers are blown. But when you
turn the balance all the way to the left, the music sounds normal. When you shift the balance to
the right, the feedback problem returns. I thought it was the factory amp so I bypassed it and
ran the speakers directly from the radio. What should I do next? It just stays blank. Where could
I have gone wrong? All it does is flicker on and off constantly. Does anyobe know how to fix this
problem. It will not work. I hooked the speakers up before the deck, and they were working fine
with the factory stereo. Now that I have installed the new deck the speakers are distorted. It
sounds like the person is far away and there is not any bass really. Now I had to figure out the
wiring colors since KIA likes to make their wires different colors than even their manual or

diagram has they are. I just ran the grounding to the actual grounding wire instead of in the
harness and just left the harness one unused. Q1: Is that okay? Or both? Any help would be
greatly appreciated! First thing, I would double check whether your car has an OEM amplifier or
not. If it does, it will explain the distortion that you are hearing and you will need a different wire
harness that will adapt the RCA outputs of the aftermarket head unit to the stock amplifier
speaker signal wires. Or, bypass the amplifier all together. To answer your other questions, as
long as the ground wire is attached to ground, it is fine. Thank you very much for your help in
this matter. I believe that everything is connected right now. Sounds a whole lot better now! I
bought a Dual XDMA aftermarket stereo to go in my Chevy Malibu also bought a gm adapter
harness to do the wiring 08 also now when I plug all matching colors together nothing happens
also has two orange wires that did not go with any wire on the stereo. The orange wires are
typically for illumination and dimmer. Did you purchase an adapting wire harness? Double
check that your accessory and constant Red and Yellow wires are both connected to the
corresponding 12V accessory and 12V constant wires of your car. Hi I have an 03 chevy tahoe
and I just installed a jvc in dash. All wires according to spec are in correct configuration, could
you point me in the right direction?? If you have a volt meter, make sure the red accessory and
yellow constant wires have 12V. The accessory should only have 12V when you turn the car on.
Constant should have 12V all the time. I am reaching out hoping some one may have any idea
what could be causing all thisâ€¦. I am technically minded and have certificates in electronics
and IT but its got me boggled as with all installers involved. Check the wires behind the radio
and make sure all of the connections are good and correct and that no wire is exposed. Hope
this helps. Could be a wiring problem. Sounds like you may have wired the powered antenna
solid blue to the OEM speaker amplifier if you have one. The chassis is actually a After
discussing with friends, I was told that the audio units whether Ford or otherwise or even for
autos used to have a small fan for cooling purposes but this has been deleted on the units
being built. Any information or advise will be appreciated. The CD player works but nothing else
registers to my botton-pressing. I recently bought a new touch screen stereo for my Honda
Civic SI and i have it installed and most of the wires connected. Any help with this problem
would be appreciated. Please email. Thank you. Everything powers up and works great until I
turn the car or accessory off. When I turn the switch back on, the stereo will not come back on.
In order for the stereo to come back on is to either hit the reset button on the front of the stereo
OR unplug the harness and plug back in. From there powers up and works great until the you
turn the switch off. Any help would be appreciated! I have a dual xdma and when I kill my truck
the radio will shut off. But when I turn it on. The radio will not turn back on unless I do it
manually. How can I fix this? I want it to turn on when I turn the truck on? Please help? I have an
87 jeep wrangler with an aftermarket pioneer super tuner 3 deck. When the radio is on all of the
speakers work but when I plug my phone into the aux cord the front speakers keep playing the
radio station and the rear play my aux music. What do I do so that all of my speakers will play
the aux when I plug my phone in? Check that the solid blue line from the metra antenna adapter
harness is connected to the solid blue on the head unit. Just got subwoofer and amplifier
installed. If i take out the fuse coming from the battery and put it back in it starts to work again.
Anybody know how to fix this? Any help is appreciated. Depending on the amp, the red light
and the sequence of flashing will determine what the problem is. Hi I recently installed a
multimedia car system in my Toyota hilux and I am having a problem with FM signal. The signal
is fine when the car is not running and as soon as I turn on the engine the signal is lost. I have
the blue wire from the antenna connected to power and this also does not work. Hello, we
recently installed a aftermarket Pyle touchscreen stereo to my car, previously had an
aftermarket installed professionally and everything worked beautifully, but decided to install the
second one ourselves, everything works except the subwoofer, could it be connector problem?
If the amplifier turns on, it could be a signal issue and the RCA wires may not be connected
properly. Also check the amp fuses, and the in-line fuse that will be located somewhere along
the power wire to the amplifier to make sure that nothing was blown. I have a bmw z4 i went to a
professional installation shop to have a new after market radio installed along with a new amp it
was a pioneer radio. I bought the correct wire harness and all. Once installed a few days later
after driving the car and hearing music my speakers will sound like they are popping or staticky.
Also when i speed up it will happen more frequently. I took it to the shop and after two hours
they said it was the radio was defective. So i sent the radio back and amp just to be sure and a
new wire harness and bought another new aftermarket radio and another new amp. So i took it
back to the shop and they installed it. What could be wrong? It all seems to work well until it
drops out, then back in every now and then. The time it takes to come back on is random too,
but usually no more than a few minutes Any clue what may be causing this? Bad earthing? Bad
battery? However it has just cut out and ever since the amp is showing warning light. I have

checked all the connections and even changed the amp and the same story again. Reading
through different blogs I found one comment that said to check with power meter the ground
and remote wire. Once I have done that, it looks like amp has been rebooted and it had the
green light on and was working perfectly. However it has cut out again, and I done the same
trick again but it never came back on. Please help.. I have a ford f When I put my head unit in
originaly I had both power wires running through the ignition power. After re-wiring it correctly i
have no sound coming from my speaker. Before when it was wired incorrectly it worked fine. I
have a ford focus and decided to take my sound system out of my car. I have 2 12inch subs with
a w amp. The electric door locks seem to work fine the interior lights as well which leads me to
believe that the battery is fine. So I hooked everything back up to see if it would start again and I
still got nothing. Does anyone know what I can do to fix this? I have two p3 shallows 12 and a
watt amp, the problem that im having is that ever since i went to a cruise i was playing the
music load for a good while and now my speakers wont play only when they want too. The amp
doesnt go into protect mode and the speakers dont sound nasty when they do start playing i
checked all the speaker wires and they are all good i so idk if its the amp or the speakers. Hi, I
have installed a reversing camera in my Toyota HiLux, works well, but since doing this I have
lost reception to am and fm radio. The radio appears to work well, just sounds like the aerial is
not connected. Music from my phone works well through bluetooth, just no radio Cheers, John.
I have a Kia spectra. Installed a Dual xdm stereo. Not sure if I got speakers pos and neg right.
Also ran a wire strait from battery to my yellow wire with fuse. My speakers cut out at high
volume. What could be the problem. Have an issue with my 04 Chevy Malibu Classic. My radio
wont turn on. Now I touch the remote wire that was hook up to the amp to the 12v wire that was
running to the amp. Now I dont have power coming from my yellow 12v constant wire now. I
check the fuses but all of them wwere good I need help. I also upgraded the factory speakers to
kickers. So my problem is every time I shut off my vehicle have to open door to completely shut
off after a few seconds my speakers pop. I have a jeep grand cherokee laredo with the infinity
gold system. I removed the stock head unit and replaced it with a new kenwood kdc-btu. I
purchased the metra wiring harness for it. After installation, everything works but the audio. I
can adjust all of the settings. The siriusxm works fine, the steering wheel adapter works fine. It
holds all of the memory; but I have no sound. I looked in the trouble shooting section and found
that I can actually turn the speakers off or set which size of speakers are being used or there is
even a setting for OEM for optimal use. When I removed the original head unit, there were only 4
connections: 1. Steering wheel control 2. Ground 3 and 4. It does have the infinity amp; and
prior to removing the stock unit like 30 seconds prior everything worked fine as far as getting
sound out of my speakers; and now nothing. I am positive that the speaker wires are hooked up
properly between wiring harnesses. In effect the only change is the head unit and nothing else
has been bothered so I am fairly stumped as to what it could be if the settings on the new head
unit are turned on for OEM speakers and there is no wire coming from the new head unit to
connect to the amp turn on. Any help would be appreciated. Any suggestions would be
appreciated. The power is also ON with the engine running the key is at ON position. Should I
connect the antenna wire to body of the unit? I have had a dual aftermarket head unit installed
for the last years with no issues. All of a sudden the sound goes out but power remains on.
Sometimes when I start the vehicle at the star of the day the sound comes on briefly and then
stops again. Sometimes my reverse lights work and sometimes they blink when i put it into
reverse and blink again when i take it out of reverse. I have a jeep grand Cherokee. With my
radio on while driving I turned on an interior light and my radio shut off. I checked all fuses and
they are fine. I checked fuse in cd player and it is fine. It will not turn back on. Red blinking light
still works when face is off. I have had my stereo shit off temporarily one time before when I had
door opened. I am thinking its wiring but where? I have a 15 inch sub hooked up to an amp and
my car speakers hooked up to an amp. Theres never been a problem before but I got a new sub
and now when I turn it up my speakers stop working and only the sub works. Theres no blown
fuses or bad connections to the speakers amp and the speakers work until I turn it past 5. I just
tried to install an aftermarket stereo Pioneer 4 speaker car audio system package no. I have all
the wires hooked up properly, but when I plug the head unit in, nothing comes on. When I
unplug it, and plug in the stock head unit, that one works just fine. What am I doing wrong? I
bought a wire harness, and I have more than triple-checked the wiring between the harness and
radio wires, they are all correct. The ground wire is connected and screwed down to metal
inside my dash. The radio receives no power. Many people say check the fuses, those are all
perfect. I proceed to plus in my old stock radio, it receives power and everything is perfect. I
then took the radio out to the vehicle and plugged it in and powered it on everything was
working fine stereo gps cd and dvd so i installed it in the dash everything still working. My
stock radio works fine but when i try it with two other new head units, they dont turn on. I know

wiring is correct. In 97 cavalier. I just installed a Alpine CDE in my saturn sc2 and i got all the
wires correct checked and double checked when i first cut the key on after installation the unit
came on and had sound when i turned key off it went off but when turned key back on didnt
come back on if i take the face off and put back on then press power button it comes on but still
no spound â€¦.. After attempting to install the radio my powerlocks my windshield wipers and
lights on inside of car stop working and my dashboard gagea went crazy is there a reason y this
happened. What do I do?? We turned the ignition on and the stereo just turned on with the
igniton. The display does not work at all. The volume and track select buttons will work at first
then stop working but if you turn the ignition off then back on they might work again. You might
have to try cycling power like that two or three times untill that stuff works again. There is a blue
ring around the volume knob and all the buttons light up on the faceplate but the display stays
blank. Hope you can help! I have a Chevy Trailblazer that the previous owner had spliced wires
and installed a after-market radio. We attempted to remove and install a new Head Unit using
the same wire scheme and looking up what colors go to what after-market wires. I do not have
on star. I am not getting power. I know what the colors are for outside of the two orange wires. I
am also not sure of the free wires untapped Black with solid white line and Brown with solid
white lineâ€¦. I have all other wires together that i can verify thru Chevy Wiring color Codes
some not listed and the pioneer wiring color code.. Again i have no power.. An adapter Metra
GMOS was needed to take the low voltage factory signal wire and convert it to a 12v that is
compatible with aftermarket units. I guess my next question would be if i bought this interface
which i have found cheaply will then need to undo the spliced wires and then wire the
After-market HU to the interface and cap them wires then do the same from the factory wiring to
the interface.. Radio has to be turned on an off also. Is it hooked up incorrectly. Radio should
not have to be turned off when you get out and it should not be pulling so much from the
alternator that it kills the battery. Also the radio seems to turn itself on when no one is in the
car!! Is there some type of harness adapter that connects the old harness to the new one so it
will pull power just like the old radio?? Hello, Very useful this thread! How voltage need for
dimmer signal? I bought a Kenwood dpxbt but from the manual no details for voltage for this
option! My car is Fiat Stilo 5D. Sometimes cuts off for a couple days and then starts working
until it eventually cuts out again. Power to the display but no sound. Any ideas on what to look
for would be appreciated. Hi there, I have a mitsubishi lancer i am trying to install a aftermarket
stereo but there is no power anywhere i have checked all the fuses taken the battery terminals
off etc but still nothing can someone please help? I am doing an install on a motorbike. You
seem to be the most knowledgeable and proactive on the planet:! Question; is it a must to hook
up the red accessories wire? I would like to run this completely manually. I am not sure what
that means and again, does it need to be connected. Also this is a manual wiring job given that
the factory connector was missing. After replacing the alternator the stereo will not come back
on, I removed the head unit from the dash and disconnected the wires and then turned the
accessory on and wired it back up and it work, but after turning the ignition off and then back
on again it wont come back on. Anybody have any ideas? Double check the accessory or radio
fuses. Please help. Sometimes the buttons will work and not the volume knob, sometimes
nothing will work, sometimes everything will work. Is this a radio malfunction or am I doing
something wrong? I have a pioneer Bluetooth head unit wired into my 95 Subaru Legacy. Every
time I turn on my car I have to set up the clock, turn demo mode off. But it does remember my
phone in the Bluetooth settings. I have to reconfigure my subwoofer settings every time also.
Just hooked up a new head unit and every works great. I have an amp and a sub hooked to it
and it sounds great. The only problem I am having is when initially turn on the unit it has very
little high range sound. When I push the treble up or down button or even the bass up and down
button everything goes back to normal. It also does the same thing if I switch between
application on my touch screen. I believe everything is wired correctly. Ever heard of this? I
checked the wires and nothing seems to be lose. Any help?? First time trying to install a stereo
unit and thought it was successful until I tried to listen to music. I have power to my stereo but
no sound from radio or aux input whatsoever. I have a toyota avalon which has the jbl system in
it. I already knew I could bypass the amp but I wanted to keep my tweeters working and
whatnot. Then the stereo unit also came with the power supply harness and the speaker
harness. In short I did not actually touch my stick wiring. I plugged the stock connector into the
aftermarket one I purchased then did on the wiring from that one to my stereos harnesses. Now
the aftermarket harness had rca plugs instead of just speaker wires. I clipped those off and just
matched all the wiring. After all the wiring is done I have one wire exposed from the head units
harness that it came with which is the power antenna. Then the aftermarket harness has the
amp on wire exposed and the power antenna wire exposed. I connected the amp on wire to the
power antenna and got a pop noise while trying to see if it would play aux music. No response

from connecting power ant to power ant wire though. My question is should any of those wires
be hooked up to something or is it just my speaker wiring that could be wrong? It was removed
from my old car and moved to my new car, an 06 Sorrento which uses a GM wiring harness. The
factory radio was a Delco. I made up the harness and no issues. The radio works but the USB
port and Bluetooth both show that they are working but there is no sound. I even have a second
of these Sony radios and swapped it in but the same result. I am starting to wonder about the
wiring harness. Is there anything that can cause this? Could that one wire do this? I have a
Cadillac Fleetwood and it had the cassette deck stereo. Install guide said that the orange wire
from factory is the constant. Hiwever, there are 1 orange and 2 orange with black stripe from
right side of old stereo. I tapped into the orange just as the illustration said and I get power but
no memory and no right channel and I know the speakers work as I plugged old one back in and
it works as intended. Please help!! Recently bought used dodge ram and it had aftermarket
radio and amp in it. Everything seemed to work fine and my mechanic told me that the radio
would sometimes come on by itself with no turn of the key when he was working on it. Wanted
to disconnect and take amp out so I disconnected the amp from the battery and then
disconnected the stereo wires from the amp no speakers were hooked up to the amp. Now when
the car is completely off the headlights, interior lights, remote keyless entry, and steering wheel
lock do not work but when I turn the key everything works fine. After reading these post , it
seems the previous owner may have hooked the radio up to a constant hot and somehow tied it
into the interior lights, headlights, and possibly ignition switch. Do not know if this blue wire
means anything but it might. Any advice would be awesome. What could I check to eliminate
any simple problems before I send it away for repairs? I have an 04 jeep grand cherokee new
kenwood u. When switch is in start position the radio gives an att off message and the reception
drops. Put the key to the acc mode and every thing is all good. I have checked all grrounds.
Antenna and every thing worked with the old jeep stereo. I have a mustang with premium audio
in it. I have a blue and white and a blue wire coming from the mustang and only a blue from the
head unit. The blue is the amp turn on but after the first use the amp stays on. And what is the
blue and white wire? I have a Kenwood stereo in my Mustang. Works fine with driver door open
but no sound when you close the door. Do you think this is wiring to the speakers or a ground
issue. Thanks for your help! Hi, i have a ford focus zx4 with a factory sub woofer. I have a
nissan pathfinder. I purchased an aftermarket kit B for it and my stereo is a s Ever since the guy
installed it, my factory lcd either turns off for a day or two, or reboots and i have to set it back to
what kind of car it is in the miscellaneous menu. Does the lcd and stereo need seperate power
or something? I am dumb to this and cant seem to get help from the installer either. But my
problem is that when I initially tested it, it powered on no problem. I have a jeep cherokee and I
have a problem but I dont know what it is. What happened was I plugged my cigarette lighter in
to its slot the the radio shut off immediately and now the radio refuses to turn back on. Ive had
the radio for a couple of years and this has never happened before. I checked the wiring twice I
did everything it said. Yes I unhooked the negative on the battery also. The kit came with a long
red wire that says 12 volt ignition switched on it but has no place to plug it in. I own a chevy
Colorado. I also even returned one radio and got another. I have kenwood kdc-btu. All I can see
is when I check dc before plugging in stereo it shows After I plug into stereo it shows What can
I do? Thanks for your time, David. I have a 93 Toyota Carolla and I went and picked myself up a
radio from the junkyard the other day. I spliced the wires and turned it on and it started up and
worked great. Any help is much appreciated. I have a 03 Pontiac Bonneville and I hooked a new
boss head unit in and it worked great at first. Then the first time I drove it during the day I
flipped by fog lights off and my head unit turned off. I tried turning my fog lights on and off, and
the head unit when on and off with the lights. I have done some guessing on my wiring but have
had no luck. Any ideas please let me know and they will be greatly appreciated! Same with usb,
aux on the mid console between the seats. Someone who knows what I should do to make the
buttons work? Is it problem with some pin in the ISO harness or the canbus? Hi i have an
aftermarket stereo in my car and it was in there alreadyâ€¦now it is not working at all it has
power and wheni turn the key on i hear a faint static pop and thats itâ€¦i thot of removing it but i
didnt and thot i should ask someone firstâ€¦.. Now, when I turn the radio up past a certain point,
the music will cut out and stay out until I power it off then back on but the subwoofer still works.
It clicks into place on one side and just hangs on the other side, which is the side that needs to
stay in place for the whole thing to work , how do I fix this? I hooked it up and the only problem I
have is the red ignition wire. Please help! My Kenwood radio is working and everything, I had
and alternator belt issue and it went outâ€¦ I drove it till it died, I fixed it, and now the radio
works and plays musicâ€¦ However, the screen flashes on and off. If I reset the radio with the
car on then it work better, but once I turn the car off again, the problem persists. Hi I recently
went to change factory stereo system in 04 Kia Sorento. I got the harness and 8 gauge wiring kit

for watt amp. And when i wired it i notice that in door the 6. Old unit had factory amp still
hooked up. Can u please help. Hi I have an android kld 2din with parking camera and the radio
loose the reception after 10 minutes when the engine is running. When the engine is off, radio is
working again and all stations have great reception. Also sometimes when the rpm from engine
is low the radio works again. I have just installed a pioneer deh-xui in a chevy aveo and turned
on the unit put in a CD and it played great for about 5 minutes. Took out the unit to look at the
wiring and the back of the unit was pretty hot anot sure if that has anything to do with it but it
was hot. Not sure what to do at this point. Why does my after market stereo not function when I
turn on my lights at night, during the day when my headlights are off the stereo works fine, how
can I fix this? What are a couple of easy ways to test if it is the speakers or something else, like
the head unit? I brought my Dodge Charger to Chrysler Dealership for problem with car radio.
My radio works fine for 5minutes sometimes a half hour then the audio just shuts off, no sound
and adjusting volume, nothing. But when I stop and turn off ignition for a minute or two. I all
returns to normal unit it happens again. This ridiculous!!! For some reason my mount broke
loose and my head unit came flying out of my dash and the end of the antenna wire broke off. I
tried a second head unit I have that I know for a fact works and it did the same thing. Just
wondering if my antenna wire is the problem. My 95 f alternator keeps going bad 3rd one in 3
months I have 2 mtx terminator subs as well as a watt amp and a watt kicker wiring kit. I also
have aftermarket hid headlights in my truck what is causing my alternators to burn up so easily.
I have a ford ranger. Check the manual to see if dimming is a feature your unit comes with. I
recently got my car fixed because I had a short that was causing my turn signals, windshield
wipers, and so we thought my radio to stop working. My radio would turn on but nothing would
come out, and now that my car is fixed I do not even have power to my radio or my cigarette
lighter. What could be the problem? Hi guys. I am having a really weird problem. I own a Dodge
Stratus. I just took out the old stock system and bought the car specific wiring harness. I wired
it all up according to color codes but when I got done I started my car and then it died after 2
seconds when my stereo turned on. Also none of my guages will work when it fires and the
odometer says no bus. I can get my car to run just fine if I unplug the radio harness. It has
something to do with my radio and I cannot figure out what it is. Help me please? Its an Eclipse
radio. I hope this has not been answered and I missed it? With all the right stuff I thought this
system would sound at least decent, but nope sounds like Sâ€¦ Then I really start researching
my car and found that the DQ was being fed by that horrible Amp connected to the deck, So I
find a Metra Plug to Bypass the amp. You may be able to tap into the signal wire for the oem
amp to use as the input to your sq depending on the voltage of the signal wire. Hi, thanks for
the response. The OEM is the culprit but how do I pass it?? When I plug my six lead into the
back of the sterio and then plug my phone in the sterio turns off?? In my chevy malibu lt i
installed a new headunit and everything is working but when i turn the car off the headunit stays
on and kills the battery what can i do to fix it? Why does it do that? Suzuki Carry Van â€” Can
someone please help me?! Where can I find the wiring diagram for my vehicle? I have a Sport. I
recently added my old amp and sub to it so I can have better sound. When installing the amp
and sub the direction said to connect the blue wire from the sub to the remote wire in the wiring
harness for the deck. Is this true? Hooked up new reciever works fine but when i go to charge
my phone using cig lighter outlet it fet nothing but static please help. Problem 1 is the poor
radio reception for regular radio stations. Buying an aftermarket antenna since stock is a
windshield antenna. Problem 2 is the significant drop of highs overall. Highs sound weaker than
factory stereo. All car speakers are connected well. No EQ setting will fix this. Stuck with this
problem. Now for a few days has encountered a funny problem, with the car ignition ON engine
OFF the player works fine. Again I switch off the engine and switch on ignition only the player
works fine. Ok I have a Pyle double din navigation unit, my screen is solid white now. Any ideas
of what could be wrong or what I should do? I have a Lexus SC, and I bought the car used, it
had 2 previous owners. I wanted to re-do the sound system. I had Best buy geek squad install it.
It works and run except, when I press the receiver firmly or press a button hard on the receiver
it resetsâ€¦ It will still have my custom lighting lit up but the song that I was playing will stop
playing, then it will pick up where it left off 3 seconds later. Almost like the machine is resetting
its self. I just installed a Kenwood DPX after market stereo on my 03 toyota 4runner. The stereo
works great but this morning my truck turned of 2 times. The truck starts right up when I put it
in park and turn the ignition. Any ideas on what could be wrong? Have an o4 Chevy suburban
that has a stock radio,xm radio,and is controlled with my steering wheel and connected to my
on star. As soon as I installed it, it worked fine. I was able to turn up the sound, changed inputs,
every thing was functional. I then paired my iPhone 6 with the blutooth and now it is not
functional. To turn on the stereo I need to press the eject button and do the same to change the
sources. I cannot change songs when the cd I had in there is playing, I cannot eject the CD, and

The volume is stuck at one level. Now the person who installed it just used the wiring harness
that was already on the stereo. Do you think changing it to the Honda wiring harness will make
a difference? I have a toyota Vitz radio which although has its power on, the sound takes a few
minutes to come. Sometimes it takes more than 15min. This happens more frequently in
summer times. Should someone have experienced such problem, please let me know what
might be the problem as I have already had some attempts with my techs but to no avail as the
fault is more like intermittent although very frequent. I have a ford explorers that I took out the
factory stereo and installed the proper wire harness adaptor and installed a jvc stereo. I have a
Mercedes C that I put a Kenwood BTu in, I used a wiring harness adapter and everything turns
on and plays and there is sound from all the speakers. My issue is that the display illumination
is not bright at all. I have turned the display brightness all the way up but when I turn the car on
I cannot see or read the display at all. I do not have the orange or orange black wires attached to
anything. I jut put an amp and subs in my car. I connected the remote turn on from the amp to
the blue and white wire. Should I do something differently? I have a 03 Saturn l, last week my
husband was messing with fuses in our car and now my radio will turn on but no sound will
come out of the speakersâ€¦any ideas how I can fix it? Got stereo fitted into my seat Ibiza mk3.
Works fine when engine is not running. Im having a really hard time connecting my Kenwood.
Dpxu to my saturn vue. I have the speakers connected but am unsure of the constant and
switched 12v connections. As well, i dont know what to do with the remaining wires coming
from the saturn. Im pretty sure they need to go to something, but the Kenwood doesnt have as
many wiresâ€¦. Any help would be super appreciated. Thanx J. I just got a civic lx. I put my
pioneer in with my one sub and amp. I used them in my 05 elantra and they sounded great. I
checked the wiring and the antenna plug-in. Any ideas??? The question remain is: where
should I connect the blue wire which comes out from the wiring harness Power Antenna
Wire??? There are rare occasions that it stays on for about an hour or so. When turning on the
fog lights or headlights, the stereo will light up but still will either not turn on or shut off soon
thereafter. Can you please help with this? Before it was perfectly working, but now whenever i
start the car, supposed to be the screen opens, read and plays music automatically. Can
somebody help me out, i think the problem is the fuse. Play the radio, and through aux port, at
any volume, and it cuts out for half a second and then comes back then cuts out after another 8
seconds. I am leaning towards a problem with the ground? I have a chevy silverado and i just
installed a boss double din touchscreen deck. It turned on right away and everything works fine
on it but then i park my truck for the night and when i get into it in the morning and i turn my
truck on the deck wont come on. I play music from my phone and the closer to the end the song
the song gets cut short and goes right to the next song. The next song does the same thing.
What do you think the problem is? I have the adapter harness all wired up but it receives no
power. All fuses are good, the stock radio works. I installed a Jvc car stereo and the FM was
working but quit within a weekâ€¦. I checked to make sure antenna was connected and it is â€¦. I
have a keenwood system and when i turn up to 20 plus it cuts off and on what could be causing
this. Of my bass when i turn car off i loose time and presets i hooked up radio with wiring
harness matching all color wires my after market radio does have 2 ign wires which i did not
connect because i couldnt figure out what to connect to my cig lighter is constant power with or
without keys. I have a 3 week old Kenwood HU. I heard a pop and smelled something. My radio
now has no power at all and all the fuses in all 3 places are all good, checked twice. What else
can I do? Any and all advice is appreciated in advance! Can you help? Any thoughts? But when
my car is still running it powers off when I open the driver side door. Also my dashboard lights
and tail lights quit working. The first time they quit it was a fuse. But this time the fuses are
good still. I used a multimeter to find the right wires. The sound comes out really faint on the
highest volume level Is it the amplifier? I had Best Buy put in an aftermarket Kenwood unit and
it works fine. Just curious if anyone else has had this problem with their factory stereo. Had a
kenwood double din installed in a shop with amps and speakers and everything worked great
for a couple of months. Then one day the unit turned off for a few seconds and then turned back
on and worked great. Over the next couple of months the random turning off of the head unit
became more frequent and stayed off for longer periods of time. I have noticed that it seems to
turn off at completely random times. It turns off when accelerating, decelerating, sitting in
driveway, car started, car turned to aux power, when its hot, when its cold, the only pattern I
have noticed is the fact that it got worse and worse. My head unit is only 6 mo. Hey, I just
installed a car stereo. I have all the wires hooked up correctly, but it has no power. Any ideas?
Never had a problem too now. I turn off head unit for a little while and turn it back on and
sometimes there will be sound, sometimes not. All the wiring is tightly connected. Hi, I have
recently bought a Ford focus from a car dealership, every thing is fine except the radioâ€¦. It
works fine when the car is still but as soon as I drive off it losses all Power. Thanks in advance

for any advice. I bought a Jensen in dash gps unit and a back up camera to go with it. I had a
professional install. The car is a manual and yes it is in reverse, I am just trying to figure what I
need to do to try and get it fixed. The installer says there is something wrong with the stereo
unit. Anyone heard of this? I think I have a loose wire and i had asked my uncle to fix my system
and he redid the system but I still think I have a loose wire or it may be something else but out
of nowhere the one of the back speackers will stop playing music or there will be no bass out of
nowhere and then after a while the speacker reconnects and you hear the speacker again or the
bass comes back. Any advise? I just had a alpine stereo hooked up in my car. I program all my
stations and set the clock but every time i start the car everything is gone please helpâ€¦.
Hoping someone can help me. I bought an after market car stereo to put in my daughters
plymouth breeze. We unhooked everything, try another brand new stereo the same way and
nothing. We unhooked that and put the factory stereo back in and nothing. We checked all the
fuses and everything there is good so i have no idea what to do next. When I press the button
for Tuner â€” there is no sound â€” not even radio static. The different channels show up on the
display like they should, but the audio is just not there. Hi i just purchased a pyle pldnb78i
double din i wired everything right and my screen pops on sometimes. But most the times just
stay black ihave sound and radio plays but screen want turn on. What could that be??????!
Very confused!!! I tried tu change the HU, but the problem persist. I tried to change the amplifier
and the problem is steel there. It can be a problem with signal wires? Do you have any
sugestions or solutions? Many thanks in advance! It works like powers on it shows the clock
and the buttons work but it wont play any radio stations even though it picks up the channels
when automatically searching or when you put in a cassette it will eject it 5 seconds later aswell
as its Kenwood Cd changer , so i dunno it might be just a lost cause and need a new one or if
one of the wires are wrong some how or its not getting its full 12volts or what ever it takes ,
reply as soon as you can it will help alot. I have a Toyota Highlander. Sometimes they start
working again right away and sometimes they start working in a day or so. It seemed like this
issue was happening more in the summer than now. What do you think it could be? I have
recently bought a Clarion cd,tape and radio all in one. Any ideas how to fix it? Sound is good
out of my stereo, but I have to have it turned up to 50 max to hear it with a decent volume. Are
the pre-outs as loud as using the wires on pigtail of the radio? I have the amp wire connected,
and I verified the amp connection. I have a kingranch and aftermarketsterio when I turn up sterio
it cuts outabouthalf aT then I have to reset deck or shut truck off and turn back on then I have
base again when it cuts out just looses base but highs still work gas jobby fking ranch. How to
install just a car stereo and amp if car has no wires,but have batterie,do I need a converter box
or fuse box to go off the battery. I have a 91 ford ranger and I installed a pioneer radio when I
turn on the head lights the radio goes on and off as well as if the radio has sound it goes on and
off only when the lights are on please help. I have an 88 ford ranger that i recently hooked up a
dual i think thats the right number , the blue lighting on the buttons come on, so its got power to
it, but the clock numbers dont show up and i have no sound coming out. I have a chrysler
crossfire , and tried putting on a pioneer stereo but no sound come out, help? Problem is that
when i play music and put headlights on the Music system gets hanged. No button works at that
time. I bought a Chevy Equinox LS model my radio is the old type I mean is not the screen touch
type but my proble is the woofer is not working I have checked and realized there is no feed
comng to the woofe. Please help me. It also does this during music playback when playing
higher notes. What can I do to correct this problem? After installing new speakers in my FJ
Cruiser the radio would suddenly turn off once in a while, usually after hitting a bump in the
road. I had the test lead connected to the wiring harness plug, so I think the problem must be
with wiring harness plug on the radio. Has anyone ever had to replace a wiring harness plug
because the pins in the plug no longer makes a perfect connection? Installed a new unit in my
Silverado. I am positive I connected wrong first try and blew the fuse. Tried going back to
original unit and still no power. Is there a secondary fuse or in line fuse somewhere other than
the fuse block? The problem is that I have the treble speakers working but the bass do not.
When the warning dings come on like telling me the key is in the ignition or door ajar I have full
stereo all speakers working. When no dings then no radio. Where do I start looking for the
problem. I tried a Big Box store and their guy said since factory radio then need to go to the
dealer. What im askingbis what would i use and how andbwhere would i use it in my maxima? I
have a Passat. After fitting an after market stereo, which allows a reverse camera to be
connected, although I have no camera connected , when I turn on my side lights or head lights,
the stereo goes into reversing mode, and shows a blank screen and stops all music. Basically,
my lights send a signal that I am reversing, and that a camera is connected. How can I stop this
signal from reaching my stereo? I have a double din for my 06 rendezvous and hooked the wire
harness up correctly, comes on and plays movie and all but I have no sound?!? Car battery died

after installing new battery, infinity radio in my crossfire does not have sound, CD changes
tracks, radio changes stations all displays working, balance display changes all functions
except tone has?? I have a 00 monte carlo I installed a aftermarket stereo and I spliced all the
wires correctly to my knowledge, even looked up the stereo wireing diagrame NO POWER what
so ever to the head unit. I unhooked the battery and looked the wires over again and again. The
diagrame says the orAnge wire is 12 v battery and I had test light and checked every wire and
none of them have power go ing to them. Got it working and hooked it up to my tweeters and 6
by 9 speakers as well. Heard a crackling noise coming from the speakers, so i instantly knew it
was a connection error. Took the HU out and corrected the noise and when i went to put my HU
back in a blue wire with a red stripe touched my ground wire. Radio hasnt worked since that
happend. I dont have a voltometer at the moment and have trouble shot everthing i could think
of. My vehicle is a 92 dodge b 5. I have nissan sentra and i bought a slide-out screen it was
working perfect but all now it keeps going off then it comes back on,it does that quit often,i dont
want to get rid of the radio if i can figure out the problem. I bought the wiring harness but the
factory harness has one more wire than it does. It is black with yellow stripe. All works but the
audio. Help plzz! I installed a Sony stereo in my outlander ,I have power but no sound ,do I need
something else? I installed new Sony stereo , every thing works but the sound ,all the wires are
good connected also we tried if we can use the headphone and we no had any sound either so
is not wire or speakers problem.. I am having the same problem did you find out what was
causing your problem I have already or works but no sound coming out of my Kicker box. What
solution will i make for my built in DVD player to work? I have a Toyota Hilux Dual Cab Ute 4 Cyl
Petrol motor -stock standard â€” I hear the radio clearly but with crackling â€” rev the motor
and the crackling stays at the same level â€” are you able to help as to a solution. I have an 89 f
and the original stereo system produced a very low volume which I could not control. So i got
new speakers and the same situation occurred. So I hooked up an alpine and everything worked
on it except it had no sound. The speakers are getting power because i can hear them when the
unit turns on and off, but no sound. I have a 99 Chevy Blazer that had the factory am-fm
cassette player. I checked the original car manual; it said that it could be the CD was dirty or
scratched or it was too hot but I live in Arizona. Two days ago I put in a single din stereo in my
van and it worked great. The next day it had no power, someone told me to pull out the bcm
fuse and put it back in and that fixed it. This is not a very expensive or powerful system. So last
night it did it again, so for the time being it is working. I pulled it out and went threw the wires
and interior fuse connected to the unit and it is fine. Is it just a bad unit or am I missing
something? Have a Ford Taurus the radio would work when in ACC but when its time to start it
actually stops. It has power sometimes but never no sound or anything. Any help. I recently
installed a Pioneer AVHBS and it worked great on the first week but now for about 5 minutes
after I start my car, it keeps uncontrollably changing the input. When I change it back to what I
want it just keeps changing. After about minutes on the road it quits and works normally. Tried
to see if the remote was a problem so we took out the remote battery but it still happens. Had a
friend install it for me but if anyone has suggestions on how to fix it would be much
appreciated! I have a Monte Carlo. I recently installed my front door speakers but when I took
the old ones out, they were melted. So when I installed the new ones in, nothing happened. Do I
need new wire harness? Everything went fine except for mounting it inside the dash. The
factory mount is actually a 5mm flat piece of plastic with a wood grain pattern overlay. There is
nothing on the sides or behind to help stabilize the deck. The factory deck was a generic
cassette player that hardly weighed anything. I know about the various mounting kits available
but have yet to find anything that will help me. Does anybody have any ideas on what I should
do? I am going to assume there is a problem with my alternator but i would like a more detailed
reason as to why this happens as in is my alternator out putting too much power so my amp is
shutting off. Hi I recently bought a double din for a VW Polo 6, after about 6 months my screen
becomes white with no sound while playing music and that sometimes happens when I hit a
speed hump. I tried to reset it, but nothing happens. I have to wait for a few hours or a day for it
to be normal again. Is really stressing. I have a impala ls. Finally I got it working then it
randomly started losing power and shutting off. Then it would turn back on by itself. I thought
maybe the radio was bad so I put factory radio back in. It does the same thing. I can be driving
down the road and it just shuts off then turns back on. Sometimes it can be for a second or two
and other times it can take almost a minute to turn back on. And other times it will just keep
turning on and off on and off repeatedly. The clock resets pretty much every time yet it seems to
save my presets. I took it in to a shop and they insisted it was the module I bought with the
aftermarket radio. But I disagree because it was doing it for a while before installing that
specific module. I originally tried a relocation harness before switching back to stock. Now mind
you, all factory plugs are still intact. I never cut them. Thanks in advance. Then I have to switch

my stereo off for 10 secs and on again and everything plays normal it happens all the time when
I press on my hooter even if I press it for 1 sec. Did you replace the factory head unit with the
Alpine or was there another aftermarket previous to the Alpine? If you replaced the factory radio
did you use also a harness that plugs into the harness you unplugged from the OEM radio to
facilitate the installation of the Alpine? Sounds like you either have the wrong harness because
the yellow wire is constant B and it sounds like it is grounding out and blowing the fuse. The
stereo and speakers are both factory. Try unplugging the power outlets connected to the same
fuse. I was having the same problem and that fixed it for me. Just installed a Jensen which
works fineâ€¦.. The same thing happens if you push anything on the actual face plate,
sometimes it works, sometimes it does nothing or it just reboots the whole thing. I pushed it
once and it restarted, so I pushed it again and held the button until it shut down. Appreciate
your help here. I have a an old nissan micra. The radio is old as the car. A few weeks ago all of a
sudden the radio started to make a beep sound and lose the radio connection. Sometimes if I
switch it off and on again, the radio broadcast again but sometimes it is not. It also changes the
station by itself always to a group of them. Is the radio that is gone or is the antenna that needs
replacement. How do I know? Thanks for your help here. HI, we just purchased a Mercedes
Smart Fortwo vehicle. Dealers just want you to bring the car in for service. After being on line
and doing research I have discovered there is not a SIM card in the stereo. Can you tell me
where to purchase a SIM card for the smart car? Just check for the fuses near the battery and
the ones down on the RHS of the steering. If the appropriate amp fuse is not given, they may be
blown. If no fuse is blown, then remove all the fuses and reconnect them. This should do the
trick. I got my problem solved by this technique. I installed woofer and tweeters in the doors of
my toyota corolla and used an Pioneer amp to power them. Once I hooked the system up I have
alternator noise and a constant buzzing coming from all the speakers. I have it grounded to the
car frame around the window where I scraped the paint off and then drilled a hole and screwed
the grounding wire in. The amp is under the drivers seat of the car and I installed new speaker
wires so that the sound quality and power would be better. Any advice on how to get rid of the
alternator noise and constant buzzing? The Corolla engines do not possess a large alternator.
Even though you have an amplifier it does not change the amount of power that the alternator
puts out. The wind is from the alternator being overloaded. An alternator with larger coils or a
bigger rating will not whine like yours is. I suggest getting a larger powered alternator. I can see
why it would be important to read why the head unit might not have sound. Another solution
would be to watch videos about it. Hi Joe, I have similar issue with my factory stereo in a
Landcruiser. Start car,turn radio on and sometimes no sound but minutes later normal
reception comes on. Then sometimes it works as normal,but issue seems to be happening more
frequentlyâ€¦.. A strong local station I have checked antenna connection and it appears to be
good, I can listen to am stations and when I disconnect antenna it goes out. So i have a 95
Nissan pathfinder, and an aftermarket boss stereo installed. Sometimes when I disconnect the
antenna cord thing. The cord that has a metal thing on it, supposed to be a ten thing or
something it starts working again. But then when I turn my car off and then back on when I get
into it, it stops lighting up again. All the wires are connected properly. I installed a double din
head unit in my 15 dodge dart several months ago, and it was loud clean etc then all of a
sudden it went to distortion what could cause this â€¦.??? I just bought a used Ford exposition.
And the car drives great. But the radio doest work!!! I back tracked to all the fuses under the
dash and in the Good, but the fuses checked out!!! Anyone have any suggestions? I have a
Mercury mountaineer. I had transmission work done about a year ago. The radio plays only one
station because the display screen does not come up so I can change stations. I bought my
head unit around that time too. I put in new door speakers last summer. Recently my speakers
slowly start getting quiet, and then they just stop working all together. Anyone ever had similar
issues? I have a crimefighter touch screen stereo and was working fime up untill today. Every
time i turn it on it just goes straight to the camera and wont change or it will turn on with a thud
through the speakers then static then switch off and do it all over again. I have a Nissan Altima.
I installed a 2-Din JVC radio. I noticed that sometimes when my headlights come on, the
speakers shut off. I turn the radio off and off; and the speakers work like normal. After this
started to happen to my speakers, I disconnected both wires. Yet the same thing still happens.
Not sure why. I have grand am.. My problem is where the deck goes right above it is a over
hanging part of the dash, I need my deck to come out about 3 inches. Do you know of any kits
or ideas on how I can do this? A very nice write-up, thanks for that. I have a different issue
though, if anyone has encountered this I would appreciate any tips. If I turn the gain for the rear
speakers all the way down on the amp, my car stereo goes into protection, I have to unplug
everything and plug it back to get it working again. Thanks, Dan. Ok so I installed a Dual radio in
my 02 jeep grand Cherokee and I bought the right wiring harness and matched all the colors but

only my rear speakers work. Just installed an aftermarket ken wood deck, in a Sunfire. What can
be causing this issue? Question I have a JVC kw-vbt and the system has been working fine, this
morning I started up my vehicle and no sound was coming out of the speakers. About 10
minutes into my commute to work, it started playing around again. It delays sound minutes after
starting up and I have no clue what this could be.. I listened to the rears and they are still
thumping, but there are no vocals coming through, I even replaced them today, but still nothing.
After installing, the radio is working fine, but there is some background noice. How to fix? The
bluetooth connection to mobile phone is in and out and on the unit it differents between phone
and audio playback. Connecting to one but not the other. Phone is connected, but the audio
playback is not possible, because the choise ON is disabeld. What to do? I have not found any
solution in the manual. I have a Civic. Bought it brand new and had an aftermarket system
installed shortly after I purchased the car. Currently have a Pioneer head unit. Boston Acoustic
front and rear speakers, 10 inch sub, and a 4 channel amp. Speakers and amp are originally
bought in My issue is the amplified audio from my speakers cuts off and on randomly. Stays
mainly off. It is the front and back speakers. When they cut off the only thing on and working is
unamplified sub. The transition from on to off, and back on when it happens, is quick and crisp.
Almost like a switch! Very clean transition. The head unit was replaced a few months before this
started to happen. Any advice would be appreciated! Run speaker wires directly to your
amplifier. Some cars have a speaker distribution box that has a small capacitor connected to
either the positive or negative side of each speaker wire! This prevents factory speaker overload
when you crank the radio up too high. I know this is going to be a pain in the ass but, you must
take every panel off and run the NEW speaker wires you can get either 16 or 18 gauge wires for
6X9 speakers, and 12 gauge speaker wire for the sub-woofer s! You changed-out your head unit,
you now must also change out your speaker wiring and connect it directly to the 4 chan. Hi, I
have a Ford Escape When I press the eject button on both the cd or cassette the display light
turns on. The it turns off.. I does not give me any sound. It takes the CD and ejects the CD. Any
suggestions? Is also warning lights coming on now and again also a symptom of bad current
on a vw polo? I have a infiniti i I installed my pioneer radio about 2 months ago and everything
worked perfectâ€¦ Bluetooth connection, radio, aux, etc. Then I get in my car today and my
phone connects to my radio but will not play sound Samsung Galaxy Emerge even connected
Bluetooth to another phone iPhone 6s. I had just been playing music 5 minutes before then I got
out of my car and came back then no sound. I tried to play the radio and the sound works fine!
Did I miss something? I have a chevy trailblazer luxury addition with on star. Do I need
something special to make it work since I have the on star and controls on my steering wheel? I
thought maybe it was the radio, but I tried my factory and it turns on but no sound now too.
Everything works perfect before I tried to hook up my aftermarket. Xdm Powers on plays radio.
HELP pleaseâ€¦? It has worked great since we bought the car until a month or so ago. When we
listen to the radio, everything is fine and it sounds good. Any ideas what is causing this and
how it can be fixed? Thanks for any help you can offer. Just bought an Opel Insignia with a
AC83xx corex4 unit replacing the original one. The issue i have is that the former owner
changed the language to Portuguese b4 switching headunit. This results in me having the
OnBoardComputer not changing language while changing it on the AC83xx corex4. I have my
pioneer after market radio installed and it works great while the car is on but once you turn it
over in idling mode the radio turns off, does the same thing if I turn my car lights on as wellâ€¦.
What could be the issue here? Can I switch out my factory Mono stereo with the Monsoon. I
know the monsoon amp has way to many wires to switch with my factory mono amp but can I
just switch the deck. The sound intermittently drops out of the right channel. In My Ford ranger
xlt. The deck i installed is only powering on when the headlights turn onâ€¦. Any Ideas? I have a
Toyota Tacoma. Ive had an aftermarket Kenwood head unit installed on the truck for at least 6
years now. Recently, I was on a road trip towing a trailer with a 4-pin adapter plugged into the
tow harness. While traveling, my radio, aux, bluetooth, or cd mode never played any music. My
head unit had power and would even beep through the speakers when the source was changed.
When I dropped the trailer and unplugged the adapter, music started playing again? Some time
went by and this music stopped playing again. This time I wasnt towing. This particular time, I
noticed an audible noise, like a white noise coming from the speakers, but no music would ever
play in any mode. I simply took the head unit out and unplugged it and it started playing music
again. Several weeks later, it happened again. No audible noises from speakers, still beeps from
the speakers when I switch modes, still has power. I have a crv and just recently had a battery
with a dead cell. I took out the stereo and it still makes the sound and while the car is off i cant
lock the car automatically. Does anyone know what i might have done wrong? My sub in my
Lincoln navigator was working jus fine a wire touched n now it sounds funny can you help.
While driving the unit will all of a sudden increase volume to max. I am wondering if it is a bad

steering wheel control adapter. Anyone hear of anything like this? Hi guys, I need help with my
Mitsubishi Lancer Does anyone has any clue about what might happen?! Thank you very much.
When I have the stock radio in, music plays loud and clear. But I put in my aftermarket radio and
no music will play but I have power to the radio. I put my stock radio back in and it still plays
music. I made sure the Fuses were good and a double checked all the wires and made sure they
were all hooked together. Worked perfect for six months but now when I turn the ignition off and
the power antenna retracts there is a problem. During the last 5 seconds of the retraction there
is a very loud noise coming from the speakers. When the antenna is all the way down the noise
stops. The radios work great until the power antenna is almost all the way down. I just installed
a brandless android head unit. But when ever i start the car. The unit becomes mute and i must
have to reset the unit for it to have sound. Please help me fix it or tell me what to do. The reason
why i bought it is because i wiuld like to use spotify. But i cant use it because the unit does not
allow spotify to draw over other apps. And the most annoying is that i have to reset the unit
every time to be able to get sound. I installed a pioneer avh in my ram with an aftermarket
harness that it required and now if I put truck in reverse the stereo turns off once in drive it
comes back on. Also if I hit a large bump it will turn off and sometimes does not come back on
until I turn truck off and turn truck back on. Sometimes it cuts off just randomly, at first I
thought it was because it was too loud but the other day it did it when the volume was lower.
Just for clarification the radio powers off and comes back on usually none of the settings are
lost. Any idea wtf is going on? Hi, I installed my aftermarket CD player in my truck, now when I
turn my key the truck starts without turning the key all the wayâ€¦â€¦. I have a JVC kwbt
installed in my passat. I used the PAC rp4-vw11 steering wheel control interface. The radio
keeps randomly rebooting. When I first installed it would reboot, seconds later reboot again. All
week last week it did not do it a single time. Then today it did it all day. Updated the stereo
firmware, double checked all of my wiring. Did you get your problem solved? Audio dealer is
replacing the unit next week. I replaced my old am fm casett raido in my f have power but no
sound the new jvc am fm cd player can you help thanks tim. Hey everyone I have a 99 Jeep
Grand Cherokee limited that has the aftermarket all hooked up but will only play in radio mode
but nothing else will play such as Bluetooth aux or Pandora. Any solutions? Am I missing a
wire? I took out the old radio. Installed the aftermarket kenwood. Checked wiring with test light.
All good. I am getting nothing to my kenwood. I used, Kenwood head unit, dash adapter kit,
wiring adapter and antenna adapter. I tried without the aftermarket wiring adapter, got nothing.
Then rewired with the wiring adapter, that is suppose to resolve the anti theft problem and still
get absolutely nothing. All fuses are good. Everything works fine for about 5 minutes then my
speakers start to crackle then squeal. What is causing this? All current features were to remain
available with the addition of another interface with touchscreen options allowing for streaming
and more bluetooth options. The aux option is no longer showing in the menu options and this
is the only way to use the 2nd interface. Not sure of the problem. Any assistance you can
provide would be appreciated. Hello, I installed an aftermarket unit in f with harness. It flashes
when plugged in but does not come on? What do I need to check? Hi guys, can any one please
tell me why the radio or the cd player on my car mercedes benz not turn on except when I put
the car in a reverse! A Jeep Cherokee latitude. Like it has no power. Hi I have a subaru impreza
and have a problem with a new stereo. I have plugged everything in and the stereo seems to
have power as it loads and ejects CDs but then the power will go off. Also I can press the
display button and it briefly tells me the time then goes off after 30 seconds? Help please. Hello,
first thing to check is wiring. Did you use a scosche, metra or wire harness that adapts the
aftermarket head unit to the wiring of your truck? Trying to install an aftermarket radio in my
Dodge ram , checked all the wiring, and it is connected correctly, but the constant wire is
getting zero power. Checked the fuse box, and it was fine, there are no tears in the wire either,
any ideas? Installed a amp and a sub. Could I have tripped the anti theft feature on the car? Or
what else could be wrong? And how to fix it please. Originally thought it was the wire harness
but all seems to be in order even has a canbus attached to it so avoids having to rewire the
ignition live. The OEM quadlock is missing the two smaller blocks inside it. Rumour has it the
additional wiring for these non existent speakers is on the factory wiring loom but hidden away.
Would you be able to advise on this? I have the stock 22gauge in the front and 16 gauge in the
back, the front sounds ok. But the back sounds muffled and low volume, shouldnt it have more
current running through the 16 gauge wire and thus more power to make it louder. I dont have
my amp wired yet. Your issue is with one of two things: 1. The head unit â€” if your head unit is
powering your system it may not be pushing enough power to all 4 channels. Hope this helps!
Also I can connect my phone and play music off my phone over the back speakers? Is it wired
wrong? I have a 06 Chevy Tahoe. Tv in the back on turn on either. Any idea what is happening?
Once it started it would not shift out of second gear. But it seems very odd that if the radio is

doing something the car messes up. Have you ever heard of anything like this happening. Hi I
bought a Target model car screen, everything works fine but the display lighting of the buttons
does not work Anyone know how to solve this problem? Hi i have a ford ranger as i was
installing a aftermarket radio i plugged it in and it worked i unplugged it to add some aditions
few items to it and plugged it in to see that it had no power the fuses are not blown but yet no
power what could be a issue. My Mini Cooper original factory radio stopped working, except for
the CD player. The CD player still plays perfectlyâ€¦ just, nothing else. All of a sudden my 01
Silverados kenwood radio gets louder or clearer when I turn off my engine. Username or Email
Address. Remember Me. Car Audio Troubleshooting. Kameron Scott 7 min read. Last updated
on November 19th, at am Page Content. See our Affiliate Disclosure for more info. Possible
Solution: Many cars have built in amplifiers that require a 12v signal to be sent in order to turn
on the Amplifier, most common being Bose, Infinity, and JBL. Possible Solution: First off, check
your wiring. If you have a voltage meter or a test light, test the ground black , constant 12v
yellow , and accessory 12v red wires to make see if you have the correct voltage in the correct
wires, as well as a good ground. Constant will always be 12v, whether or not your car is on.
Make sure to use your ground, as well as another ground like the frame or body of the car while
testing your constant and accessory to test that you have a good ground. If you find that one of
your power wires or ground wires are not correct, check your vehicle wire diagram and make
sure you have the correct corresponding power and ground wires. If you do not have power,
and you know for a fact your wiring is correct, check the fuses under the dash or under the
hood depending on your vehicle. After finding the location of the fuse, pull it and make sure that
the leads are not corroded and that the fuse has not been broken or popped. If your speakers
randomly stopped working and you noticed that your amplifier is in protection mode, there are a
few reasons why this might have happened. Most aftermarket amplifiers have a protection from
low and high voltage. Vice versa, if your battery is low and the amplifier is not receiving a
constant 12v, it will enter protection mode. Amplifiers will also enter protection mode if there is
a short somewhere. If you have a signal RCA wire that is shorting out, this could be your
problem so check to see if your RCAs are in-tact and not shorted. Also, if one of the output
channels are shorted out, or you have a blown speaker, many aftermarket amplifiers will enter
protection mode. Disconnect all output channels and see if it will return to normal operation.
Problem: Alternator Wine. Possible Solution: If you hear a wining noise that fluctuates with the
RPMs of your vehicle, and lessens when the car engine is turned off, you are dealing with
Alternator Wine. There are a few solutions to this problem: Wire in a Capacitor. A capacitor is
made to curve the spikes in power from the battery to the Amplifier, to create consistent 12v
power. Adding a capacitor with the correct farad, in some cases, will curve your amplifier power
drawing spikes enough to limit headlight dim. The rule of thumb farad â€” wattage conversion is
1 farad to every watts. Upgrade the Alternator. Replace your battery to a newer, bigger batter to
handle more power and load. Although this might not fix the problem it might help. Add an
Auxiliary Battery: Wire in a completely separate battery to power just your stereo. This will
lessen the load on your engine battery and sometimes will fix your headlight dim. Possible
Solution: If you installed a new head unit in your car, and you're now noticing that your car's
radio has an abnormal amount of static, you may have wired the unit incorrectly. Here's what
you should look for: Pull out the new car stereo to gain access to the wires again. Look for a
blue wire on the aftermarket head unit and ensure that it's connected to a corresponding wire
within your vehicle's wire harness. Without the power, your vehicle's antenna is significantly
less powerful and will result in static. Possible Solution: If you recently installed a stereo with
an amplifier s and subwoofers, your alternator and battery may not be powerful enough to
handle the additional power that's being pulled when your stereo is turned to high volumes.
Check your battery â€” is your battery fresh? Have one of your local auto stores like O'Reilly
Auto Parts do a load test on it. Your battery may be on its way out. Compare the output of your
alternator with the power demands of the stereo or components that you added to your car. You
may need an upgraded alternator. Get a capacitor â€” capacitors store battery to curve the
power demand spikes on your battery and alternator. This can help tremendously but requires
you to buy and wire in an additional component to your system. Installation Information. He
began assembling lists of products, how to's and more, testing products in his garage and
reviewing them as he installed them on customer vehicles. The goal was to give people easy
access to quality car audio and electronics and tech so that you don't have to spend hours
researching something like a car speaker. Between and he worked as a Digital Product Manger
at Motor Trend, working directly with the key editorial members like Mike Floyd and Ed Loh to
build meaningful web experiences tailored to the automotive enthusiast. Today he's still
assembling lists, testing products and writes articles along with the few members of
CarAudioNow's experts that he trusts. Apart from being the founder of CarAudioNow, he's the

primary editor and contributor as well. Related posts. Car Audio Troubleshooting , Learn.
Jumpstarting Your Car in 10 Easy Steps. Car Speakers â€” Why They Blow. It looks like you're
new here. If you want to get involved, click one of these buttons! Share your vehicle reviews.
Howdy, Stranger! Sign in or Register. On Edmunds. Visit Edmunds How-To Guides. Service
Centers in. Browse Forums by:. What Edmunds Says Pros. March in General. I've seen one or
two places advertising aftermarket heated seat kits that you can install, either yourself or have
done at an authorized dealer. It looks like you peel back the cloth or leather and stick the
heating elements on, reattach the upholstery and connect the wiring. Has anyone had this done
or know of any links? March Good, that one has an installation manual. Anyone tried this?
September I had a driver side heated seat installed in my wife's '99 Accord by a local outfit that
specializes in car upholstery. Worked fine last winter, she loves it, but recently the forward and
back power seat switch but not the tilt and up-down switches became inoperative. The Honda
dealer who did the repair said it was due to a problem with the seat track, which makes no
sense to me. Can't say if the after-market heated seat had any bearing on the problem, but
thought I mention it FYI. November A journalist from a wire service is looking for comments
about heated seats - do you really love them, or really hate them, or really hate having to pay for
them in an option package? February Now I don't know this for certain and I don't know if this is
only for Toyota's, but I was told that aftermarket heated seats can not be added to cars with
Side airbags. They told me this is because the seat heaters would interfere with the sensors in
the seat for the side airbags. Just an FYI. August Built-in climate control maintains a
comfortable temperature. October Has anyone found a sturdy car seat with decent back
support? I drive wayyy too many miles in a Civic, and it's becoming harder every day to force
myself into the driver's seat! I don't care about heat - just a prop Check the archives: Recaro
seats Aftermarket seats besides recaro? Steve, Host. January They came with heating pads for
both the cushion and back and had GM style round control buttons with HI, LO, and off. All the
wiring is ready to install with connectors and control unit and the install is relatively simple
although it does take time to do it properly. Wiring harness comes with its own fuse and plugs
into any suitable fuse opening on the car, even if there is already a fuse in the opening. Just
have to pick one that is live only when the key is on so you can't accidentally run the battery
down. I mounted the switches on the center console so there can be no interference with the
power seat, Looks factory installed. In the winter, you feel heat in about 2 blocks this through
your heavy pants! Seriously considering putting them on the front and middle seats of my
wife's Dodge Caravan even though they are cloth. Just gets a little pricey if you get 4 of them.
Web address is How difficult was the install of the heater elements in the seats themselves? Did
you remove the seats to work on them? Took out the passenger seat by popping off the track
covers, then removing the 2 nuts and 2 bolts that hold the tracks to the floor. Took the seat
inside and took the molded back off, then opened the hog rings at the back of the seat and the
bottom of the back so I could slide the heating pads in between the leather and the padding. The
pads have a covering on one side that peels off to reveal a sticky side so you have to do this
carefully. Peel down an inch or two and carefully work the pad into the proper position without
any wrinkles and slowly peel the paper down as you stick the pads. The enclosed instructions
cover this very well. Then put the hogrings back in. Drivers seat is the same except you have to
disconnect the power seat wiring under the seat. While the seats are out, fish the wiring harness
for each seat under the carpet from the console to the midpoint under the seat cut an X in the
carpet under the seat where you want the wiring to come out. On my car, I removed the storage
bin from the console to get to the interior to finish running the wiring and CAREFULLY
measured and cut the holes for the switches just in front of the shift lever. Then finish running
the wiring harnesses through the front of the console up to the lower backside of the dash and
over to the fuse block at the left end of the dash and plug the harnesses in. On my car there
were 2 unused fuseholders that I used, however, the harness can be piggybacked into a holder
that is already used. Then put the seats back in, bolt them down, plug in the wiring, and test
them out. As I said, not difficult but somewhat time consuming to do properly and neatly. Other
cars may require going under the floor pan to remove nuts or bolts to remove the seats and
other consoles may not be as easy to work on or may be easier! Strongly suggest the shop
manual for all this. Mounting the switches in the seat trim appears to be even easier if the trim
will support this. Mounting the switches in the door panels as on some GM vehicles would be
much more difficult plus would require getting wiring harness extensions from Sports Import
which would also up the price a bit. By the way, these pads can only be installed on seats that
have separate padding and upholstery. They cannot be installed on seats that are molded in one
piece. Good info - thanks! I am looking to install aftermarket leather in a Toyota 4Runner. Has
anybody looked into either Katzkin and Classic Soft Trim, which did you choose and why? Is
this too high? What price range should I be looking for? I am looking for options for either

adjusting the heat range on the heated seats or worst case scenario- replacement with a good
aftermarket. The heated seats aren't worth the money. After I was told by one dealer there was
nothing wrong I tried another who said there was no adjustments to be made. I also talked to
aservice rep who said basicaly the same thing and that I could not talk to anybody in the tech
department. If I had any idea that these seats were so bad I would have bought another vehicle. I
am totally dissatisfied with Suburu and its service. I own a Subaru Baja with factory front heated
seats that aren't worth the money. I live in the upper peninsula of Michigan where it is a must in
the winter. After the dealer checked it they said there was nothing wrong and to live with it. It
looks like my only option is to have the factory heaters ripped out and replaced with a good
aftermarket set. They are so bad that they shouldn't even be offered. On the other hand I also
own a dodge with factory heated seats that I have never had to put on high,the low setting was
more than adequate. I am totally satisfied with the dodge heated seats and they are well worth
the extra option money. I did this on my jeep Wrangler a few years ago. Great mod. From an
earlier discussion it seems that the aftermarket heaters work pretty well. Anybody have good or
bad experiences with particular brands? I see a whole lot of them out there now. There are
certainly a number of them out there, but I would suggest looking at Check Corporation. This
company makes seat specific seat heaters that are OEM grade, if not better. I think there
website is " They're obviously made with high quality components, and the installer had nothing
but great things to say about them. I orignally went to another installer who seemd to only care
about doing it quickly, and seemed to only want me in and out as quickly as possible. Be just as
careful finding an installer, becuase some obviously care a great deal, and others only care
about how much they can charge you. If that's all they care about, they're certainly not going to
be using anything other than something cheap! I understand that a good majority of the sat
heaters are mass produced in China, but I do believe that the Check Corp seat heater is made in
USA. I can't remember for sure, so make sure you confirm this. I hope this helps! Anyways who
wants a cold butt? May When I was younger, I didn't really care for seat heaters, but after I
purchased a set from heatedseatkits. My girlfriend usually fights to see who turns them on first!
I will never own another car without seat heaters! I recently just bought an 07 4-Runner. The
leather install looks great and seems to be a good install. But When I bought the vehicle the
driver's side heater did not work. I told the dealer to check the passenger side and they said it
worked fine,"of course". The passenger side works no where near as good as the driver's side
and now it doesn't even turn on. Now I have to bring it back to the dealer and they send it back
to their install company. Is it even worth it? I like to go with OEM options when possible so they
are covered by warranty. December Anyone try putting an aftermarket heated seat kit in a car
equipped with side air bags. Can it be done? I know there have been numerous discussions on
aftermarket heated seats but you must be aware of Auto Warm and HeatedSeatkits. They are the
same company. I immediately tried to get a new part but without success. This company is out
of Vancouver Canada and does not allow you to speak to a live person. Instead they refer you to
their website and charge you for the part plus shipping. There are better companies out there
that will provide better customer service and stand by their product. New Hampshire. April Hey
guys, I am currently looking for an aftermarket heated seat kit that offers both heat and
massage. The only 2 companies that I found which offer this is CheckCorp and heatedseats.
Has anyone had any experiences with either of the 2? I've not heard good things about
heatedseatkits. I called them for assistance on purchasing no reply. I e-mailed them, my e-mail
was kicked back no valid address. I can't imagine how frustrating this would be if you had the
seat out of your car and needed assistance or if there was a malfunction a bit later. Thumbs
down on heatedseatkits. After checking the reviews on your link to "sportsimportsltd. Check it
out October edited October Heh, guess that story needs "usual disclaimers" attached to it. The
BBB doesn't seem to approve of them either. Feel free to post your comment there as well. I
searched hi and lo and was having trouble finding good reviews on any Whe I phoned their
number I got an answering machine Very impressed with the speedy response and the very
helpful and courteous customer assistance. This is where I have chosen to buy a seat heater for
my sweetie's buns. Did I type that out loud? What kind of vehicle will you put them in? Any
concerns about sensors for any side airbags or worse, in seat airbags? Interesting to see that
people are using zip ties instead of hog rings to put the seats back together. I will be putting the
Check Corp. My friend will be putting them in. He is a top notch auto re-upholsterer. He assured
me that he could put the seat-heater in cheaply, with no trouble, as long as the seat fabric isn't
glued to the foam. To check this you just pinch the fabric to see if it is loose or glued. Very
important to check this out first, to see if your seat is compatible. The cost would go up if not I
will keep you posted for sure on how it works out. Take care Steve. Ha, you've been holding out
on me. I am curious to see if he declines jobs that involve seat air bags or if he can work around
them. Sign In or Register to comment. It looks like you're new here. If you want to get involved,

click one of these buttons! Howdy, Stranger! Sign in or Register. On Edmunds. Visit Edmunds
How-To Guides. Service Centers in. Browse Forums by:. What Edmunds Says Pros. March
edited August in Jeep. Turned on the jeep this morning, radio will not play. The CD player will
take and eject a cd but will not play it. Very weird I have been through the obivous Any ideas?
March The SAME exact thing happened to my radio!!!! I thought it as the fuses, so I bought new
fuses, nothing was fixed. I pushed every button, still nothing. The clock orks still and some of
the buttons are lit up. I just purchased a Grand Cherokee 2 weeks ago. Yet I could apparently
change stations. Several hours later, after the car sat for awhile, it worked again. I had the
dealer check it and they found a TB for it. But several days later, the same thing happened.
Believe it or not, it was just after I filled the tank again. Once the car sat for a while, the radio
worked again. I haven't contacted the dealer again just yet. From Mar 14 I will answer my own
question with what our dealer got from Jeep engineering: you must turn the radio OFF before
turing off the ignition and then the radio stays in AUX mode when you start the car. But of
course you have to turn the radio back on again as well. One of the crazier answers I have ever
heard. The radio does not require that operation to stay in AM,FM or CD mode as you can
switch off the car with the radio on and it goes back to the mode you left it in. Seems to me a
true design bug! I don't think it's worth fighting, but one of my first minor disappointments with
this new vehicle. May July October After several repair visits, the dealer douwnloaded an update
to the Nav system, whic was supposed to cure the periodic no-sound problem. But the update
has changed the icons on the Nav system, but now it doesn't match the instruction in the
manual. While I think the update added so features to the Nav system, which I like, it would be
nice to have the addendum to the manual or a new manual. The Service Manager at the
dealership has the same problem. As I switch from mode to mode satellite to hard drive to
bluetooth, etc. The volume levels go up and down, but the sound remains the same. I have to
turn the volume down to zero, wait a few seconds, and then I can control it. Anyone else have
these problems? Does anyone know if there is a code to get my 6 disk cd player to work on my
99 Jeep Grand Cherokee Laredo? It stopped working after my battery was replaced. The radio
still works, it's just that the cd player option is not there anymore. Don't recall seeing anyone
post about that problem before; it's always the radio code that's needed. You could try finding
and pulling the fuse for the CD player and see it that resets it. November I think that the dealer
has finally been able to solve my problem. After several service visits, and two new uploads, the
Nav works and I have been able to use it. The only remaining problem is that I believe that there
is an addendum to the instruction manual because the icons are different, but no one can get it
for me. I have contact Navtec and Jeep, who just send me back to the dealer. The dealer has
been very helpful, but still not able to get me the instructions. I just bought a used '08 GC and I
have the same stereo. Mine did the same thing as you describe I turned the stereo power off and
then back on, and everything was fine. It hasn't repeated since. I saw a couple of people post
about a squealing sound coming from their MyGig Stereo unit. I just bought a used GC and
mine is doing the same thing I think. Flammable described it as "a squeeling constant static
coming thru the speakers". That's exactly what I'm hearing. It does it when the vehicle is driving
or is parked. It does it at random times, and lasts for a random amount of time. Last night I was
sitting in my garage and it started doing it. Engine was stopped, no key in ignition. Had been
parked for an hour after driving home. Only the interior lights were on while I was digging
through my glove box. There was no CD in the unit. Has anyone discovered the source of this
sound? Do I need a new MyGig unit? Took it to the dealership to have it looked at, and they just
ordered me a new MyGig unit. If I get an explanation as to what was wrong I'll post it. February I
bought this radio on ebay, thingking that it would have fitted on my Grand cherokee Laredo. I've
read somewhere else on the web, and the person who sold me the radio told the same, that I
can mount this radio. Is there anyone who can help me? Thanks a lot. April New Grand
Cherokee with miles. Radio problem. Dealership cannot solve. I turn off and back on and it is
fixed. Was told it has all the software upgrades so they took out the radio and installed another
radio. This one does the same thing. Anyone have this problem? I was told there was an error
code UO in first radio. No error code on the second radio. They made me drive to the dealership
while it wasn't working and still no error code. June Radio with NAVI NAVI acts erratically My 07
GC radio did the same thing and eventually died completely. The radio guy said that Jeep used
to put the amplifier under the rear seat and in it's current location near the rear hatch, moisture
gets to it. Jeep doesn't have a program or recall so you are out of luck. There is nothing wrong
with the radio. The amplifier is digital and made by Damler Chrysler same as Mercedes and can't
be diagnosed with a standard meter. Bite the bullet and just replace the amp or install an
after-market radio but you most likely will lose the steering wheel volumn and track changing
controls and the satellite radio interface as well. I have a 98 jeep grand cherokee limited. Factory
stereo cd and tape. Might of happened when the battery connection came loose, not sure. The

lighted button light up when the car lights come on and pressing the volume knob brings up the
clock. Thats it. Will not turn on or accept CDs or tapes. Does not ask for a code. There's two
fuses for your radio. The memory circuit is tied in with something else that stays hot all the
time. Check the "radio" fuse if your radio acts exactly the same when the ignition switch is
turned off. If the clock always shows "", check for an inoperative horn, cigarette lighter, power
outlet, or interior lights. If you find something that is dead, check the appropriate fuse. That
circuit also feeds the radio's memory circuit. There are four common problems that occur to
these models. When a dealer ships one to me, I address all four issues right away so their
customers won't experience any of the other problems in the future. However, a dead radio is
not one of these problems unless the UPS basketball team handles it; then the power supply
board can be cracked when the radio gets dropped. If that happens, you won't have any display
at all. I suspect you will find a blown fuse due to the bad battery connections. The rapid
repetitive voltage spikes can pop a fuse from the charging of the memory circuits in the various
computers on the vehicle. This usually results in no permanent damage other than the fuse. In
fact it kept blinking on and off as if it were trying to find a signal. It appeared to be stuck on the
last station that I used and no volume. I tried some of the suggestions posted including
disconnecting the battery but to no avail. I went on to my sirius radio account and treated the
radio as if it were a new installation. I had a new activation signal sent and 5 minutes later my
radio was working fine. August I bought this from a neighbor last year. Radio works
intermittently. Will work fine for 1 week then nothing for 4 months. No AM, no FM, no cassette,
no light except the dim backlighting when running lights are turned on. Previous owner said
problem started about 10 years ago when he had car phone installed; phone has since been
disconnected. Both radio wiring harnesses appear fine. Just picked up my new grand on friday i
am impressed and i got a great deal with clunker program,it has the x package on it Can i have
the nav-rear camera group package installed now or do you have to order from the factory that
way. Thanks folks. September I recently bought a grand Cherokee. I get power on the radio but
all it does is display the word 'Jeep' and nothing else. This will last for a little while, then a red
light flashes and the unit turns off. Does anyone have any suggestions on what I can do. Mine
was two weeks in and had a little over a hundred mile son it. After the dealer switching them out
four times. We installed a after market and have not had a problem ever since and also, recieved
a sound that was ten times better by just changing the radio only. WOW And the price was
cheaper for buying the new one and installation compared to what they charge us for the
factory garbage Major difference I also, found out that Infinity only puts their name on it and
they have nothing to do with manufacturing There is no need to post the same message more
than once. We just bought a Grand Cherokee here in Germany. Our Radio just keeps telling us
'Please wait for 2 hr', then switching to 'wait'. This weekend we had to travel to York, UK and a
guy told us that we have to reset the code, since it was entered incorrectly. Any hints where to
go to reset it? Thanks for the reply. Unfortunately Chrysler Germany has no idea if they can get
the code, since the Serialnumber is not in their list E The model number is : Cheers, I got the
code. Are there any walkarounds to get rid of this 2 hour wait on the radio display? Best
Regards Michael :confuse:. Unotunately not. Had the Battery disconnected and took out the
radio for the serial, brand, etc Starts always with "Please wait 2hrs", then switching to "wait" I
never had the car running for 2 hrs, so I can't say if it works then Thank you anyway and kind
regards from Heinsberg, Germany. Michael Would it be possible to use another radio in there?
You could try it with the key on but without the engine running. Some Honda radios work that
way. Here's the Volvo technique - maybe that'll help. Hi, I have exactly the same problem. I dont
know how can I give the correct code now, I had tried it with engine off, but still nothing, still
WAIT there pls could you help me? Katarina, I didn't have time to try it until now. I'll keep you
posted. Regards Michael. My 98 GC has the original radio and recently only picks up 4 or so
radio stations. It seems like there is no antenna attached to the radio. I pulled the antenna out of
the fender well and everything looks good and connected but getting to the back of the radio
was more than I was up to The CD player works great as do all other features on the radio, just
very poor reception. Has anyone come across this problem and can offer suggestions on what
the problem could be? Does anyone have a source for replacement bulbs for inside the radio.
The radio controls on the steering wheel not working. Hi, I have a '05 Limited with the 6 disc
changer with navigation. I got in my truck the other morning and the highs were the only thing
that play music now. All my door speakers stopped working. I checked the fuse in the fuse box
that was assigned to the amp and it was fine. The highs quit when i pulled it out. Does anyone
know where the factory amp is physically located in the vehicle? Does anyone have any idea
what this may be? Are there other fuses I should check? Thanks, Matt. I have a 4X4 Laredo with
the N radio. I have an intermittent problem which is annoying. Generally when I go around a
corner, the radio turns off returning to the clock screen. Within 5 minutes the radio comes on

again. I had the radio back to the dealer and there were no error codes. Has any one had a
similar experience or know what is going on? I am having the same problem on my overland. I
turn left or right and radio shuts off, turns back on in about 20 seconds. It even resets my
equalizer settings which is annoying the heck out of me. This seems to happen 1 or 2 times a
day. I am taking it in for service tomorrow, hopefully they can fix what is wrong with it. If they
find the problem, I will try to post their solution. I have owned this Jeep for over two years and
been very happy with it. I purchased it used; it's a GC with a 6 cylinder. The previous owner had
installed an aftermarket stereo, and I have since installed a new Sony unit after experiencing the
following issues. My issue is this: The front door speakers would intermittently not work and
now don't work at all. The remote door lock would ALSO intermittently work to unlock, but
always lock. Now the remote does not work to unlock at all. BOTH of these events seemed to
happen concurrently. I'm wondering if the passenger control module could be the source of my
problem as the two seem to be part of both systems at least according to what I read in the
manual. I would appreciate anyone's input as far as a resolution for the issue is concerned.
Thanks in advance! Sign In or Register to comment. Quick Links. See also: Workshop Manual.
Table of Contents. Instrument Cluster. Warning And Control Lights. Entertainment Systems.
Climate Controls. Rear Window Defroster. Turn Signal Control. Driver Controls. Steering Wheel
Adjustment. Speed Control. Locks And Security. Owners Guide postfmt. USA fus. Ford may
change the contents without notice and without incurring obligation. Page 4: Introduction State
of California to cause cancer and birth defects or other reproductive harm. Please take the time
to get well acquainted with your vehicle by reading this handbook. The more you know and
understand about your vehicle, the greater the safety and pleasure you will derive from driving
it. In this guide, answers to such questions are contained in comments highlighted by the
warning triangle symbol. These comments should be read and observed. Page 6 In order to
properly diagnose and service your vehicle, Ford Motor Company, Ford of Canada, and service
and repair facilities may access vehicle diagnostic information through a direct connection to
your vehicle when diagnosing or servicing your vehicle. To access this information, special
equipment must be directly connected to the recording modules. Ford Motor Company and Ford
of Canada do not access event data recorder information without obtaining consent, Page 8
Introduction These are some of the symbols you may see on your vehicle. Many lights will
illuminate when you start your vehicle to make sure the bulb works. Page 11 Instrument Cluster
converter. Drive in a moderate fashion avoid heavy acceleration and deceleration and have your
vehicle serviced immediately by your authorized dealer. Under engine misfire conditions,
excessive exhaust temperatures could damage the catalytic converter, the fuel system, interior
floor coverings or other vehicle components, possibly causing a fire. Page 12 Instrument
Cluster Airbag readiness: If this light fails to illuminate when ignition is turned to ON, continues
to flash or remains on, have the system serviced immediately by your authorized dealer. A
chime will also sound when a malfunction in the supplemental restraint system has been
detected. Safety belt: Reminds you to fasten your safety belt. If the light remains on, have the
system serviced immediately, refer to the Driving chapter for more information. Low fuel:
Illuminates when the fuel level in the fuel tank is at or near empty refer to Fuel gauge in this
chapter. Engine coolant temperature gauge: Indicates engine coolant temperature. At normal
operating temperature, the needle will be in the normal range. If it enters the red section, the
engine is overheating. Stop the vehicle as soon as safely possible, switch off the engine and let
the engine cool. Page 15 Instrument Cluster Odometer: Registers the total miles kilometers of
the vehicle. Trip odometer: Registers the miles kilometers of individual journeys. To reset,
depress the reset control. Tachometer if equipped : Indicates the engine speed in revolutions
per minute. Driving with your tachometer pointer continuously at the top of the scale may
damage the engine. Press again to return to the playing media. Rate 7 compensates the most
volume at higher speeds. Setting the clock: Upon initial battery connect, this function is
displayed first among MENU functions. Once the clock is set, this will be shown as the last
MENU function. Page 19 Entertainment Systems Rewind: Press and hold to manually reverse
the CD. Page 22 Entertainment Systems 5. Seek up: Press for next strong station or CD track.
Press and hold for continuous seek functionality. Text: Press in CD mode to display track title,
artist and album title. This feature will only function if the CDs are manufactured with the CD
text feature. Page 23 Entertainment Systems The following functions can be carried out using
the remote control. Page 25 Due to technical incompatibility, certain recordable and
re-recordable compact discs may not function correctly when used in Ford CD players. Irregular
shaped CDs, CDs with a scratch protection film attached, and CDs with homemade paper
adhesive labels should not be inserted into the CD player. Air flow selections: Controls the
direction of the airflow in the cabin. See the following for a brief description on each control.
Adjust the temperature control to maintain comfort. Set the fan speed to the highest setting.

Direct the outer instrument panel vents toward the side windows. To increase airflow to the
outer instrument panel vents, close the vents located in the middle of the instrument panel.
Page 28 Climate Controls 5. Temperature selection: Controls the temperature of the airflow in
the cabin. Press the rear defroster control to clear the rear window of thin ice and fog. The
ignition must be in the ON position to operate the rear window defroster. Turns on the parking
lamps, instrument panel lamps, license plate lamps and tail lamps. Turns the headlamps on.
Foglamp control if equipped The headlamp control also operates the foglamps. The foglamps
can be turned on when the headlamp control is in the position and Page 31 Lights High beams
Pull the lever towards you to activate. Pull the lever towards you again to deactivate. Flash to
pass Pull toward you slightly to activate and release to deactivate. Page Turn Signal Control
Lights 3. Turn on the low beam headlamps to illuminate the wall or screen and open the hood.
On the wall or screen you will observe an area of high intensity light. The top of the high
intensity area should touch the horizontal reference line. When the dome lamp switch is in the
off position, it will not illuminate when you open the doors. Make sure the headlamp control is in
the OFF position and open the hood. Remove the bulb socket from the lamp assembly by
turning counterclockwise. Pull the bulb straight out of the socket. Make sure the headlamp
control is in the OFF position and then open the trunk. From inside the luggage compartment
remove the three wing nuts of the light housing. Page 37 Lights Replacing side marker bulbs 1.
Make sure the headlamp control is in the OFF position. Reach under the front fender, grasp the
bulb socket and turn it counterclockwise to remove it. Pull the bulb straight out. Install in
reverse order. Replacing high-mount brake lamp bulbs Sedan 1. Page 38 Lights 1. Remove the
screws using a Torx T20 screwdriver and then remove the plastic cover. Unclip the bulb holder
from the reflector. Page 39 Lights Replacing interior lamps 1. Make sure the headlamp switch is
in the OFF position. Switch off the interior lamps. Pry out the light assembly with a flat
screwdriver at the side opposite the switch. Replacing reading bulbs 1. For intermittent
operation, move control up one position and adjust the rotary control to the desired speed. For
normal operation, move control up two positions. For high speed operation, move control up
three positions. Mist function: To mist, push and release the windshield washer control quickly.
Page 41 Driver Controls Changing the wiper blades 1. Pull the wiper arm away from the vehicle.
Turn the blade at an angle from the wiper arm. Push the lock pin manually to release the blade
and pull the wiper blade down toward the windshield to remove it from the arm. The horn can be
operated when the ignition is off. Storage compartment Press the latch to open the storage
compartment. Page Power Windows Driver Controls Cigar lighter if equipped Do not plug
optional electrical accessories into the cigarette lighter socket. Do not hold the lighter in with
your hand while it is heating, this will damage the lighter element and socket. The lighter will be
released from its heating position when it is ready to be used. Rotate the control clockwise to
adjust the right mirror and rotate the control counterclockwise to adjust the left mirror. Move the
control in the direction you wish to tilt the mirror. Page 46 Driver Controls Setting speed control
The controls for using your speed control are located on the steering wheel for your
convenience. Press the ON control and release 2. Accelerate to the desired speed. This will
automatically return the vehicle to the previously set speed. Increasing speed while using speed
control There are two ways to set a higher speed Turning off speed control Press the speed
control OFF control. Note: When you turn off the speed control or the ignition, your speed
control set speed memory is erased. Page 49 The moon roof will move about 0. Press the switch
repeatedly until the moon roof is closed. Have the system checked by your Ford Dealer
immediately. Mobile Communications can enhance personal safety and security when
appropriately used, particularly in emergency situations. Page 51 Driver Controls Wagon Pull
out the roller cover and secure the retaining points. The cover can be removed completely by
pressing inward on both ends of the support. To reduce the risk of injury, the luggage cover
must be properly attached to the mounting clips. Page 52 Driver Controls Make sure that the
liftgate door is closed to prevent exhaust fumes from being drawn into the vehicle. This will also
prevent passengers and cargo from falling out. You should always carry a second key with you
in a safe place in case you require it in an emergency. Your keys are coded to your vehicle;
using a non-coded key will not permit your vehicle to start. If the procedure needs to be
repeated, you must wait 30 seconds. The childproof locks are located on rear edge of each rear
door and must be set separately for each door. The handle is composed of a material that will
glow for hours in darkness following brief exposure to ambient light. Operation is subject to the
following two conditions: 1 This device may not cause harmful interference, and 2 This device
must accept any interference received, including interference that may cause undesired
operation. Page 58 Locks and Security Unlocking the doors 1. Note: The interior lamps will
illuminate. With the all-door remote entry, press and release again within three seconds to
unlock all the doors. The remote entry system activates the illuminated entry feature. This

feature turns on the interior lamps for 25 seconds or until the ignition is turned to the 3 ON
position. Page 59 Locks and Security Opening the luggage compartment Press once to open the
luggage compartment. Page 60 Locks and Security 4. Insert the new battery. Refer to the
diagram inside the remote entry transmitter for the correct orientation of the battery. Press the
battery down to ensure that the battery is fully seated in the battery housing cavity. Use of these
systems may result in vehicle starting problems and a loss of security protection. Note: Large
metallic objects, electronic devices that are used to purchase gasoline or similar items, or a
second coded key on the same key chain may cause vehicle starting issues. Page 62 Locks and
Security Replacing coded keys can be very costly. Store an extra programmed key away from
the vehicle in a safe place to help prevent any inconveniences. Please visit an authorized dealer
to purchase additional spare or replacement keys. Programming spare keys You can program
your own coded keys to your vehicle. Page 63 Locks and Security Keep the ignition in the 3 ON
position for at least one second, but no more than 10 seconds. Your new, unprogrammed key is
now programmed. Do not pile cargo higher than the seatbacks to reduce the risk of injury in a
collision or sudden stop. Page 65 Seating and Safety Restraints Adjusting the front manual seat
Pull the lever located under the front edge of the seat to move the seat forward or backward.
Turn the handle to adjust the height of the seat. Lift the control to adjust the angle of the
seatback. The heating will operate when the ignition switch is in position 2. The indicator light
on the switch is illuminated when activated. Although the indicator light is illuminated, the heat
is regulated by a thermostat which causes the heat to activate within a certain range. Page 67
Seating and Safety Restraints Do not place objects behind the seat which could prevent the
engagement of the seat lock. Before returning the seatback to its original position, make sure
that cargo or any objects are not trapped behind the seatback. Page 68 Seating and Safety
Restraints Sedan Remove the head restraints if equipped of the rear seats and stow them on the
floor behind the front seats. Pull one or both of the unlocking controls in the luggage
compartment and fold the rear seatback forward. Remove the head restraint s if equipped of the
rear seat, and fold the seatback forward. Stow the head restraint s in the plastic retainers
provided in the now upright underside of the seat cushion, as shown on the decal. How does
the Personal Safety System work? The Personal Safety System can adapt the deployment
strategy of your Page 71 Seating and Safety Restraints Front passenger sensing system For
airbags to do their job they must inflate with great force, and this force can pose a potentially
deadly risk to occupants that are very close to the airbag when it begins to inflate. For some
occupants, like infants in rear-facing child seats, this occurs because they are initially sitting
very close to the airbag. This maximizes the effectiveness of the safety belts and helps properly
position the occupant relative to the airbag to improve protection. Page 73 Seating and Safety
Restraints To reduce the risk of injury, make sure children sit where they can be properly
restrained. Never let a passenger hold a child on his or her lap while the vehicle is moving. The
passenger cannot protect the child from injury in a collision. Page 74 Seating and Safety
Restraints Combination lap and shoulder belts 1. Insert the belt tongue into the proper buckle
the buckle closest to the direction the tongue is coming from until you hear a snap and feel it
latch. Make sure the tongue is securely fastened in the buckle. Page 75 Seating and Safety
Restraints Automatic locking mode When to use the automatic locking mode In this mode, the
shoulder belt is automatically pre-locked. The belt will still retract to remove any slack in the
shoulder belt. The automatic locking mode is not available on the driver safety belt. This mode
should be used any time a child safety seat is installed in a passenger front or outboard rear
seating position if equipped. Page 76 Seating and Safety Restraints How to disengage the
automatic locking mode Ford Motor Company recommends that all passenger safety belt
assemblies and attaching hardware should be inspected by an authorized dealer after any
collision to verify that the automatic locking retractor feature for child seats is still working
properly. Page 77 Seating and Safety Restraints Front safety belt height adjustment Adjust the
height of the shoulder belt so the belt rests across the middle of your shoulder. To adjust the
shoulder belt height, push the button and slide the height adjuster up or down. Release the
button and pull down on the height adjuster to make sure it is locked in place. Page 79 Seating
and Safety Restraints If Page 80 Seating and Safety Restraints Reasons given If you are
uncomfortable - try different positions for the safety belt upper anchorage and seatback which
should be as upright as possible; Sitting on the safety belt will increase the risk of injury in an
accident. To disable one-time or deactivate the BeltMinder feature please follow the directions
stated below. For the seating position being disabled, at a moderate speed, buckle then
unbuckle the safety belt 9 times, ending in the unbuckled state. Step 3 must be completed
within 50 seconds after the safety belt warning light turns off. Ford Motor Company
recommends that all safety belt assemblies in use in vehicles involved in a collision be
replaced. However, if the collision was minor and an authorized dealer finds that the belts do

not show damage and continue to operate properly, they do not need to be replaced. Page 85
Seating and Safety Restraints Do not attempt to service, repair, or modify the airbag
supplemental restraint systems or its fuses. See your authorized dealer. Children and airbags
Children must always be properly restrained. Accident statistics suggest that children are safer
when properly restrained in the rear seating positions than in the front seating position. Page 86
Seating and Safety Restraints The airbags inflate and deflate rapidly upon activation. After
airbag deployment, it is normal to notice a smoke-like, powdery residue or smell the burnt
propellant. This may consist of cornstarch, talcum powder to lubricate the bag or sodium
compounds e. The diagnostic module monitors its own internal circuits and the supplemental
airbag electrical system wiring including the impact sensors , the system wiring, the airbag
system readiness light, the airbag back up power and the airbag ignitors. Page 89 Seating and
Safety Restraints injury in a crash event. For example, if an occupant slouches, lies down, turns
sideways, sits forward, leans forward or sideways, or puts one or both feet up, the chance of
injury during a crash is greatly increased. Sitting improperly out of position or with the seat
back reclined too far can take off weight from the seat cushion and affect the decision of the
passenger sensing system, resulting in serious injury or Page 91 Seating and Safety Restraints
Do not lean your head on the door. The side airbag could injure you as it deploys from the side
of the seatback. Do not attempt to service, repair, or modify the airbag SRS, its fuses or the seat
cover on a seat containing an airbag. Page 92 Seating and Safety Restraints panel and occupant
to further enhance the protection provided occupants in side impact collisions. The airbag SRS
is designed to activate when the vehicle sustains lateral deceleration sufficient to cause the
sensors to close an electrical circuit that initiates airbag inflation. Page 93 Seating and Safety
Restraints Always transport children 12 years old and under in the back seat and always use
appropriate child restraints. Accident statistics indicate that children are safer when properly
restrained in the rear seats. Do not leave children, unreliable adults, or pets unattended in your
vehicle. Page 94 To improve the fit of both the lap and shoulder belt on children who have
outgrown child safety seats, Ford Motor Company recommends use of a belt-positioning
booster. Booster seats position a child so that safety belts fit better. They lift the child up so
that the lap belt rests low across the hips and the knees bend comfortably. Page 96 Seating and
Safety Restraints Follow all instructions provided by the manufacturer of the booster seat.
Never use pillows, books, or towels to boost a child. Page 97 80 lb. Ford recommends the use of
a child safety seat having a top tether strap. Page 98 Seating and Safety Restraints 1. Position
the child safety seat in a seat with a combination lap and shoulder belt. Pull down on the
shoulder belt and then grasp the shoulder belt and lap belt together. While holding the shoulder
and lap belt portions together, route the tongue through the child seat according to the child
seat Page 99 Seating and Safety Restraints 4. Insert the belt tongue into the proper buckle the
buckle closest to the direction the tongue is coming from for that seating position until you hear
a snap and feel the latch engage. Make sure the tongue is latched securely by pulling on it. Page
Seating and Safety Restraints 8. Allow the safety belt to retract to remove any slack in the belt.
Before placing the child in the seat, forcibly move the seat forward and back to make sure the
seat is securely held in place. To check this, grab the seat at the belt path and attempt to move
it side to side and forward. Page Seating and Safety Restraints 1. Position the child safety seat
on the seat cushion. Route the child safety seat tether strap over the back of the seat. On
hatchbacks, the removable luggage area cover must be removed prior to attaching the tether
strap to the tether anchor. On wagons, it may be necessary to remove the cargo cover assembly
prior to attaching the tether strap to the tether anchor. Page Seating and Safety Restraints 5.
Clip the tether strap to the anchor as shown. If the tether strap is clipped incorrectly, the child
safety seat may not be retained properly in the event of a collision. Page Seating and Safety
Restraints unless a child seat at an outboard rear seat is attached to one of these lower
anchors. Install a child seat onto the lower anchors at the center rear seat ONLY IF the child
restraint manufacturer recommends that the child seat can be installed to anchors that are
spaced up to mm apart. Department of Transportation-Tire quality grades: The U. Department of
Transportation requires Ford Motor Company to give you the following information about tire
grades exactly as the government has written it. Page Tires, Wheels and Loading The traction
grade assigned to this tire is based on straight-ahead braking traction tests, and does not
include acceleration, cornering, hydroplaning or peak traction characteristics. Page including
spare, if equipped. Inflate all tires to the inflation pressure recommended by Ford Motor
Company. Inspecting your tires Periodically inspect the tire treads for uneven or excessive wear
and Page Always inflate your tires to the Ford recommended inflation pressure even if it is less
than the maximum inflation pressure information found on the tire. The cold inflation pressure
should never be set lower than the recommended pressure on the Safety Compliance
Certification Label. When weather temperature changes occur, tire inflation pressures also

change. Page Tire Information Only use replacement tires and wheels that are the same size and
type such as P-metric versus LT-metric or all-season versus all-terrain as those originally
provided by Ford. Use of any tire or wheel not recommended by Ford can affect the safety and
performance of your vehicle, which could result in an increased risk of loss of vehicle control,
vehicle rollover, personal injury and death. Page Tires, Wheels and Loading If you use the
temporary spare tire continuously or do not follow these precautions, the tire could fail, causing
you to lose control of the vehicle, possibly injuring yourself or others. Page Tires, Wheels and
Loading the road tires and wheels that were originally provided by Ford. If the dissimilar spare
tire or wheel is damaged, it should be replaced rather than repaired. Page Tires, Wheels and
Loading Tire change procedure 1. Park on a level surface, activate hazard flashers and set the
parking brake. When one of the front wheels is off the ground, the transaxle alone will not
prevent the vehicle from moving or slipping off the jack, even if the vehicle is in P Park
automatic transaxle or R Reverse manual transaxle. Page Tires, Wheels and Loading 4. On
3â€”door models, unsnap and remove the access door if equipped to access the proper jacking
points. Loosen each wheel lug nut one-half turn counterclockwise but do not remove them until
the wheel is raised off the ground. The vehicle jacking points are depicted on the yellow
warning label on the jack shown here. Depending on which tire is to be changed, locate the jack
at the half-moon cutout located approximately six inches 15 cm from the front wheel opening 1
or approximately 15 inches 38 cm from the rear wheel opening 2. Page Lug Nut Torque M12 x 1.
Use only Ford recommended replacement fasteners. When a wheel is installed, always remove
any corrosion, dirt or foreign materials present on the mounting surfaces of the wheel or the
surface of the wheel hub, brake drum or brake disc that contacts the wheel. The definitions of
these items are listed below. Note that the tire size, load index and speed rating for your vehicle
may be different from this example. Page Tires, Wheels and Loading Note: You may not find this
information on all tires because it is not required by federal law. Note: The temporary tire size
for your vehicle may be different from this example. Page Tires, Wheels and Loading the road in
adverse wet, snowy, etc. Visually check your tires for uneven wear, looking for high and low
areas or unusually smooth areas. Also check for signs of tire damage. Page Tires, Wheels and
Loading If your vehicle is stuck in snow, mud, sand, etc. A tire can explode in as little as three
to five seconds. To operate the vehicle with snow chains these tires must be purchased and
mounted separately. Do not use tire chains on dry roads. The total load on each axle must never
exceed its GAWR. Steps for determining the correct load limit: 1. If you and your friend each
weigh lb. No, you do not have enough cargo capacity to carry that much weight. The trailer
brakes must meet local and Federal regulations. Do not apply the brakes continuously, as they
may overheat and become less effective. LOCK, locks the steering wheel, automatic transaxle
gearshift lever and allows key removal. OFF, shuts the engine and all electrical accessories off
without locking the steering wheel. ON, all electrical circuits operational. Page Driving If you
smell exhaust fumes inside your vehicle, have your dealer inspect your vehicle immediately. Do
not drive if you smell exhaust fumes. Important safety precautions When the engine starts, the
idle RPM runs faster to warm the engine. If the engine idle speed does not slow down
automatically, have the vehicle checked. Page Driving If starting a vehicle with a manual
transaxle: 1. Make sure the parking brake is set. Push the clutch pedal to the floor. If a light fails
to illuminate, have the vehicle serviced. Starting the engine 1. If a metal-to-metal, continuous
grinding or continuous squeal sound is present, the brake linings may be worn-out and should
be inspected by an authorized dealer. If the vehicle has continuous vibration or shudder in the
steering wheel while braking, the vehicle should be inspected by an authorized dealer. If your
BRAKE warning lamp illuminates with the parking brake released, have your brake system
serviced immediately. Parking brake To set the parking brake 1 , pull the parking brake handle
up as far as possible. This is normal system behavior and should be no reason for concern.
Page Driving Do not drive your vehicle until you verify that the brakelamps are working. Always
set the parking brake fully and make sure the gearshift is latched in P Park. Turn the ignition to
the LOCK position and remove the key whenever you leave your vehicle. If the parking brake is
fully released, but the brake warning lamp remains illuminated, the brakes may not be working
properly. Page Driving 2 Second This position allows for second gear only. Page Driving To
start the vehicle: 1. Make sure the parking brake is fully set. Press the clutch pedal to the floor,
then put the gearshift lever in the neutral position. Start the engine, then press the brake pedal
and release the parking brake. Page Driving Parking your vehicle 1. Apply the brake and shift
into the neutral position. Fully apply the parking brake, then shift into 1 First. Turn the ignition
off. Do not park your vehicle in Neutral, it may move unexpectedly and injure someone. Page
Roadside Emergencies 50, miles 80, km on Lincoln vehicles. If you need to arrange roadside
assistance for yourself, Ford Motor Company will reimburse a reasonable amount. To obtain
reimbursement information, U. Ford or Mercury vehicles customers call ; Lincoln vehicle

customers call 1â€”â€”â€” To reset the switch: 1. Turn the ignition OFF. Check the fuel system
for leaks. If no leaks are apparent, reset the switch by pushing in on the reset button. See your
authorized dealer for service of this fuse. Power distribution box The power distribution box is
located in the engine compartment. Page Roadside Emergencies 4. Check all battery terminals
and remove any excessive corrosion before you attach the battery cables. Ensure that vent
caps are tight and level. Turn the heater fan on in both vehicles to protect any electrical surges.
Turn all other accessories off. Connecting the jumper cables 1. Page Roadside Emergencies 3.
Connect the negative - cable to the negative - terminal of the assisting battery. Ensure that the
cables are clear of fan blades, belts, moving parts of both engines, or any fuel delivery system
parts. Jump starting 1. Start the engine of the booster vehicle and run the engine at moderately
increased speed. Page Roadside Emergencies Removing the jumper cables Remove the jumper
cables in the reverse order that they were connected. Remove the jumper cable from the ground
metal surface. Note: In the illustrations, lightning bolts are used to designate the assisting
boosting battery. After the disabled vehicle has been started and the jumper cables removed,
allow it to idle for several minutes so the engine computer can relearn its idle conditions. Page
Wrecker Towing It is recommended that your vehicle be towed with a wheel lift or flatbed
equipment. Do not tow with a slingbelt. Ford Motor Company has not approved a slingbelt
towing procedure. If your vehicle is to be towed from the rear using wheel lift equipment, the
front wheels drive wheels must be placed on a dolly to prevent damage to the transmission.
Away from home If you own a Ford or Mercury vehicle and are away from home when your
vehicle needs service, or if you need more help than the authorized dealer could provide, after
following the steps described above, contact the Ford Customer Relationship Center to find an
authorized dealer to help you. Page If you own a Lincoln vehicle and are away from home when
your vehicle needs service, or if you need more help than the authorized dealer could provide,
after following the steps described above, contact the Ford Customer Relationship Center to
find an authorized dealer to help you. Page Customer Assistance In some states in the U. Ford
is also allowed a final repair attempt in some states. In the United States, a warranty dispute
must be submitted to the The Dispute Settlement Board may not be available in all states. Your
authorized dealer and a Ford Motor Company representative will then be asked to submit
statements. The decisions of the Board are binding on Ford and, in some cases, on the
authorized dealer but not on consumers who are free to pursue other remedies available to
them under state or federal law. Page Customer Assistance If you did not take advantage of the
Ford Extended Service Plan at the time of purchasing your vehicle, you may still be eligible.
Since this information is subject to change, please ask your authorized dealer for complete
details about Ford Extended Service Plan coverage options, or visit the Ford ESP website at
Page Reporting Safety Defects U. These products are available from your authorized dealer.
These quality products have been specifically engineered to fulfill your automotive needs; If
your vehicle requires professional service, your authorized dealer can provide the necessary
parts and service. Set the parking brake and shift to P Park. Block the wheels. Set the parking
brake, depress the clutch and place the gearshift in N Neutral. Power steering fluid reservoir 2.
Engine oil filler cap 3. Power distribution box 5. Battery 6. Automatic transaxle fluid dipstick if
equipped 7. Engine oil dipstick 8. Page Engine Oil In very cold weather, do not fill the reservoir
completely. Do not use any special washer fluid such as windshield water repellent type fluid or
bug wash. They may cause squeaking, chatter noise, streaking and smearing. Page
Maintenance and Specifications 5. Locate and carefully remove the engine oil level indicator
dipstick. Wipe the indicator clean. Insert the indicator fully, then remove it again. Page Change
your engine oil and filter according to the appropriate schedule listed in scheduled maintenance
information. Ford production and aftermarket Motorcraft oil filters are designed for added
engine protection and long life. If a replacement oil filter is used that does not meet Ford
material and design specifications, start-up engine noises or knock may be experienced. For
longer, trouble-free operation, keep the top of the battery clean and dry. Page Maintenance and
Specifications Keep batteries out of reach of children. Batteries contain sulfuric acid. Avoid
contact with skin, eyes or clothing. Shield your eyes when working near the battery to protect
against possible splashing of acid solution. In case of acid contact with skin or eyes, flush
immediately with water for a minimum of 15 minutes and get prompt medical attention. Follow
your local authorized standards for disposal. Call your local authorized recycling center to find
out more about recycling automotive batteries. Page Maintenance and Specifications When the
engine is cold, check the level of the engine coolant in the reservoir. Page Recycled engine
coolant Ford Motor Company does NOT recommend the use of recycled engine coolant in
vehicles originally equipped with Motorcraft Premium Gold Engine Coolant since a
Ford-approved recycling process is not yet available. Fill your engine coolant reservoir as
outlined in Adding engine coolant in this section. If the engine reaches a preset

over-temperature condition, the engine will automatically switch to alternating cylinder
operation. The pressure in an overfilled tank may cause leakage and lead to fuel spray and fire.
The fuel system may be under pressure. If the fuel filler cap is venting vapor or if you hear a
hissing sound, wait until it stops before completely removing the fuel filler cap. If fuel is
splashed in the eyes, remove contact lenses if worn , flush with water for 15 minutes and seek
medical attention. Failure to seek proper medical attention could lead to permanent injury. Page
The customer warranty may be void for any damage to the fuel tank or fuel system if the correct
genuine Ford or Motorcraft fuel filler cap is not used. The use of leaded fuel is prohibited by law
and could damage your vehicle. Your vehicle was not designed to use fuel or fuel additives with
metallic compounds, including manganese-based additives. Page Ask your fuel supplier about
gasolines that meet the World-wide Fuel Charter. Running out of fuel Avoid running out of fuel
because this situation may have an adverse effect on powertrain components. Page
Maintenance and Specifications The advertised capacity is the amount of the indicated capacity
and the empty reserve combined. Indicated capacity is the difference in the amount of fuel in a
full tank and a tank when the fuel gauge indicates empty. Page Maintenance and Specifications
Keep a record for at least one month and record the type of driving city or highway.
Additionally, keeping records during summer and winter will show how temperature impacts
fuel economy. Follow the recommended maintenance schedule and owner maintenance checks
found in scheduled maintenance information. Page If other than Ford, Motorcraft or
Ford-authorized parts are used for maintenance replacements or for service of components
affecting emission control, such non-Ford parts should be equivalent to genuine Ford Motor
Company parts in performance and durability. Page Maintenance and Specifications
government emission standards. Temporary malfunctions may cause your indicator to
illuminate. Examples are: 1. Refer to the scheduled maintenance information for service
maintenance schedules. Start the engine and let it run until it reaches normal operating
schedules. Turn the steering wheel left and right several times. For more information on brake
fluid maintenance, refer to Brake fluid in this chapter. Remove the dipstick, wiping it clean with
a clean, dry lint free rag. If necessary, refer to Identifying components in the engine
compartment in this chapter for the location of the dipstick. Install the dipstick making sure it is
fully seated in the filler tube. Page 5. Install and tighten the fill plug securely. Use only fluid that
meets Ford specifications. Refer to Lubricant specifications in this chapter. Replace the PCV
valve with one that meets Ford material and design specifications for your vehicle, such as a
Motorcraft or equivalent replacement part. The customer warranty may be void for any damage
to the emissions system if such a PCV valve is not used. Page Use of synthetic or synthetic
blend motor oil is not mandatory. Please note that in the graphic XXXX is representative of your
vehicle identification number. The following table tells you which transmission or transaxle
each code represents. Ford Motor Company will repair or Page Index Index replacement,
specifications Page Page Index cap Page Index Spark plugs, Transaxle lubricant specifications..
This manual is also suitable for: focus. Print page 1 Print document pages. Cancel Delete. Sign
In OR. Don't have an account? Sign up! Restore password. Upload from disk. Upload from URL.
Table of Contents. Instrument Cluster. Warning Lights And Chimes. Entertainment Systems.
Auxiliary Input Jack Line In. Family Entertainment System. Climate Controls. Rear Window
Defroster. Turn Signal Control. Bulb Replacement. Driver Controls. Steering Wheel Adjustment.
Power Windows. Speed Control. Owners Guide postfmt. USA fus. Ford motor company ford
crown victoria owner's guide pages. Ford may change the contents without notice and without
incurring obligation. Page 4: Introduction â€” Special handling may apply for service or vehicle
end of life disposal. See Please take the time to get well acquainted with your vehicle by reading
this handbook. The more you know and understand about your vehicle, the greater the safety
and pleasure you will derive from driving it. In this guide, answers to such questions are
contained in comments highlighted by the warning triangle symbol. These comments should be
read and observed. Page 6 In order to properly diagnose and service your vehicle, Ford Motor
Company, Ford of Canada, and service and repair facilities may access vehicle diagnostic
information through a direct connection to your vehicle when diagnosing or servicing your
vehicle. Page 7 Introduction To access this information, special equipment must be directly
connected to the recording modules. Ford Motor Company and Ford of Canada do not access
event data recorder information without obtaining consent, unless pursuant to court order or
where required by law enforcement, other government authorities or other third parties acting
with lawful authority. Page 8 Introduction These are some of the symbols you may see on your
vehicle. Many lights will illuminate when you start your vehicle to make sure the bulbs work.
Page 11 Instrument Cluster Under engine misfire conditions, excessive exhaust temperatures
could damage the catalytic converter, the fuel system, interior floor coverings or other vehicle
components, possibly causing a fire. Page 12 Instrument Cluster Anti-lock brake system: If the

ABS light stays illuminated or continues to flash, a malfunction has been detected, have the
system serviced immediately by your authorized dealer. Normal braking is still functional unless
the brake warning light also is illuminated. Airbag readiness: If this light fails to illuminate when
the ignition is turned to ON, continues to flash or Page 13 Instrument Cluster Low tire pressure
warning if equipped : Illuminates when your tire pressure is low. If the light remains ON at start
up or while driving, the tire pressure should be checked. Refer to Inflating your tires in the Tires,
Wheels and Loading chapter. Page 14 Instrument Cluster Low washer fluid if equipped :
Illuminates when the windshield washer fluid is low. Turn signal: Illuminates when the left or
right turn signal or the hazard lights are turned on. If the indicators flash faster, check for a
burned out bulb. High beams: Illuminates when the high beam headlamps are turned on. Engine
coolant temperature gauge: Indicates engine coolant temperature. If it enters the red section,
the engine is overheating. Stop the vehicle as soon as safely possible, switch off the engine and
let the engine cool. Page 16 Instrument Cluster Fuel gauge: Indicates approximately how much
fuel is left in the fuel tank when the ignition is in the ON position. The fuel gauge may vary
slightly when the vehicle is in motion or on a grade. The FUEL icon and arrow indicates which
side of the vehicle the fuel filler door is located. Page 17 Instrument Cluster Trip odometer:
Registers the miles kilometers of individual journeys. Press the stem again to select Trip A and
Trip B features. Page Entertainment Systems Quick start â€” How to get going Driving while
distracted can result in loss of vehicle control, accident and injury. Ford strongly recommends
that drivers use extreme caution when using any device that may take their focus off the road.
The drivers primary responsibility is the safe operation of their vehicle. Page 19 Entertainment
Systems Listening to satellite radio if equipped 1. Note: The system may take a few moments to
turn on. Page 20 Entertainment Systems For a single CD system, if a disc is not already loaded,
insert only one, label side up into the CD slot. The first track on the disc will begin playing. If
you wish to engage shuffle mode right away, press SEEK to begin random play. Otherwise,
random play will begin when the current track is finished playing. Page 22 if equipped Driving
while distracted can result in loss of vehicle control, accident and injury. Refer to Category
Mode under Menu for further information. Check with your authorized dealer for availability.
Press to cycle through the saved songs. When the song appears in the display that you would
like to delete, press OK. The song will appear in the display for confirmation. Press OK to close
and return to the main menu. If a specific category is selected, Jazz, Rock, News, etc. Page 29
Entertainment Systems In satellite radio mode if equipped , press and hold to hear a brief
sampling of the next channels. Press again to stop. Page 30 if equipped Driving while distracted
can result in loss of vehicle control, accident and injury. Page 36 Entertainment Systems Tune
to the desired station. Page 37 Entertainment Systems Page Auxiliary Input Jack Line In
Auxiliary input jack Line in Driving while distracted can result in loss of vehicle control,
accident and injury. Page Usb Port USB port if equipped Driving while distracted can result in
loss of vehicle control, accident and injury. This feature allows you to plug in media playing
devices, memory sticks, and also to charge devices. Page 41 CD units are designed to play
commercially pressed 4. Due to technical incompatibility, certain recordable and re-recordable
compact discs may not function correctly when used in Ford CD players. Do not use any
irregular shaped CDs or discs with a scratch protection film attached. For more information on
track and folder mode, refer to Sample MP3 structure in the following section. Page Satellite
Radio Information Note: SIRIUS reserves the unrestricted right to change, rearrange, add or
delete programming including canceling, moving or adding particular channels, and its prices,
at any time, with or without notice to you. Ford Motor Company shall not be responsible for any
such programming changes. While in Satellite Radio mode, you can view this number on the
radio display by pressing AUX and Preset 1 control simultaneously. The indicator light will turn
off indicating the system is off. Note: The audio from the DVD system will play over all vehicle
speakers and can be adjusted by the radio volume control. Page 48 Entertainment Systems 3.
To play an auxiliary source through the DVD system The DVD system can be used to connect
and play auxiliary electronic devices such as game systems, personal camcorders, video
cassette recorders, etc. Page 49 Entertainment Systems To listen to audio over the headphones
Dual play mode : 1. You may listen to channels A and B over wired or wireless headphones.
Refer to Using the infrared wireless headphones and Using wired headphones for further
information. Page 50 Entertainment Systems 2. Adjust the volume levels using the volume
controls on the DVD system. A display will appear at the bottom of the screen indicating the
brightness level. Page 52 Entertainment Systems 8. LCD screen: The eight inch diagonal screen
rotates down to view and up into housing to store when not in use. Page 53 Entertainment
Systems Page 54 Entertainment Systems 1. When not in a Menu, the left and right cursor
controls decrease and increase the display brightness. Page 55 Entertainment Systems 8. Press
and release to advance to the next chapter. Page 56 Entertainment Systems Battery

replacement Batteries are supplied with the remote control unit. Since all batteries have a
limited shelf life, replace them when the unit fails to control the DVD player. Remove the screw
and unlatch the battery cover to access the batteries. The remote control unit uses two AAA
batteries which are supplied with the unit. Page 57 Entertainment Systems Headphones
Wireless headphones The driver should never use the headphones while driving the vehicle.
Using headphones may prevent the driver from hearing audible warnings such as horns or
emergency sirens, which could result in a crash causing serious injury. Give your full attention
to driving and to the road. Page 58 Entertainment Systems To install the batteries, remove the
screw at the bottom of the cover. Then, lightly press down on top and slide the cover off. When
replacing the batteries, use two new batteries alkaline recommended and install them with the
correct orientation as indicated in the battery housing. A red indicator light will illuminate
indicating the headphones are ON. Page 60 Entertainment Systems Wired headphones Do not
leave children unattended in the vehicle and do not let children operate the system while
unsupervised. If wired headphones or auxiliary systems are used, children may become
entangled in the cords and seriously injure themselves. The driver should never use the
headphones while driving the vehicle. Page 61 Entertainment Systems Single Play: Single play
consists of all occupants in the vehicle listening to the same playing media over the front and
rear speakers. The system default is Angle 1. The system default is English. The system default
is OFF. This is disc dependent. Page 65 Entertainment Systems 4. The track and elapsed time
will appear in the status bar. Use the DVD cursor controls on the bezel to highlight which track
you would like to play. We do not recommend using high capacity discs containing MB of
storage. Page 67 Due to technical incompatibility, certain recordable and re-recordable compact
discs may not function correctly when used in Ford CD and DVD players. Page 68 Entertainment
Systems Press to adjust volume levels. Slow play 1. With a DVD playing, press pause. Press
and hold the reverse or advance button to enter into slow play mode. This headphone will listen
to the media selected on the Channel A source. When you need to make any adjustments to the
media, volume, etc, ensure that the Channel A source is highlighted. Page 70 Entertainment
Systems Audio interaction You can then also use the front audio controls to advance, reverse,
play and pause a DVD. Page 71 Safety information Driving while distracted can result in loss of
vehicle control, accident and injury. See your dealer. Do not insert foreign objects into the DVD
compartment. Do not leave children unattended in the vehicle and do not let children operate
the system while unsupervised. Temperature selection: Controls the temperature of the airflow
in the vehicle. Air flow selections: Controls the distribution of the airflow in the vehicle. Page 76
Climate Controls 5. Use with recirculated air to improve cooling performance and efficiency. Fan
speed adjustment: Controls the volume of air circulated in the vehicle. Recirculated air may
reduce the amount of time needed to cool down the interior of the vehicle and may also help
reduce undesired odors from reaching the interior of the vehicle. Recirculation can be engaged
manually in any airflow selection except defrost. Page 79 Climate Controls EXT: Press to
display outside temperature. Press again to display cabin temperature settings. Note: Exterior
readings are more accurate when the vehicle is moving. Page Rear Window Defroster Climate
Controls Do not place objects on top of the instrument panel as these objects may become
projectiles in a collision or sudden stop. The ignition must be in the 3 RUN position to operate
the rear window defroster. Rotate to the second position to turn on the headlamps. Autolamp
control The autolamp system provides light sensitive automatic on-off control of the exterior
lights normally controlled by the headlamp control. Page 82 Lights Fog lamp control if equipped
The headlamp control also operates the fog lamps. The fog lamps can be turned on when the
headlamp control is in the positions and the high beams are not turned on. Pull headlamp
control towards you to turn fog lamps on. Page 83 Lights Always remember to turn on your
headlamps at dusk or during inclement weather. The Daytime Running Lamp DRL system does
not activate the tail lamps and generally may not provide adequate lighting during these
conditions. Failure to activate your headlamps under these conditions may result in a collision.
Measure the height of the headlamp bulb center from the ground and mark an 8 foot 2. When
moist air enters the headlamp s through the vents, there is a possibility that condensation can
occur. To replace all instrument panel lights - see your authorized dealer. Page 88 Lights 5.
Disconnect the electrical connector from the bulb. Connect the electrical connector on the bulb.
Grasp the bulb only by its plastic base and do not touch the glass. The oil from your hand could
cause the bulb to break the next time the headlamps are operated. Follow the same steps to
replace either bulb: 1. Make sure the headlamp switch is in the OFF position and then open the
liftgate to expose the lamp assembly bolts. Page 90 Lights 4. Pull bulb straight out of socket
and push in the new bulb. Install the bulb socket into the lamp assembly and rotate clockwise.
To install, carefully press the lamp assembly into liftgate. Replacing fog lamp bulbs if equipped
1. Speed dependent wipers: When the wiper control is on, the speed of the wipers will

automatically adjust with the vehicle speed. Select: 2 â€” Normal speed operation of rear wiper.
OFF â€” Rear wiper and washer off. Slide on rod feature The visor will slide back and forth on
the rod for increased sunlight coverage. Rotate the visor towards the side window and extend it
rearward for additional sunlight coverage. These include: 1. Cupholders 2. Tissue box holder
located on underside of console lid 3. Rear power point 4. Utility compartment with a clamshell
tray with coin holder and a removable divider for organizing and storing personal items
including Page 95 Driver Controls To have full capacity usage of your power point, the engine is
required to be running to avoid unintentional discharge of the battery. They may seriously injure
themselves. Page Mirrors Driver Controls Window lock The window lock feature allows only the
driver to operate the power windows. Press the left side to restore the window controls. Page 98
Driver Controls With voice activated Navigation System or SYNC The mirror will automatically
return to the normal state whenever the vehicle is placed in R Reverse to ensure a bright clear
view when backing up. Do not block the sensors on the front and back of the interior rear view
mirror since this may impair proper mirror performance. Page Speed Control Driver Controls
Fold-away mirrors Pull the side mirrors in carefully when driving through a narrow space, like
an automatic car wash. Heated outside mirrors if equipped Both mirrors are heated
automatically to remove ice, mist and fog when the rear window defrost is activated. Page
Driver Controls 3. Take your foot off the accelerator pedal. The indicator light on the instrument
cluster will turn on. Press and hold to exit voice command. Press to activate phone mode or
answer a phone call. Page Driver Controls Note: Do not attempt to move the panoramic power
sunshades manually or sunshade damage or malfunction may occur. The sunshade track clips
are designed to release the sunshade crossbar in order to prevent damage to the system. If this
occurs the sunshade crossbar ends may just need to be slid back into position to regain proper
function. The motors will revert back to normal operation after a period of idle time. Page Driver
Controls 1. Position the end of your hand-held transmitter 1â€”3 inches 2â€”8 cm away from the
HomeLink button you wish to program located on your visor while keeping the indicator light in
view. Simultaneously press and hold both the chosen HomeLink and hand-held transmitter
buttons until the HomeLink indicator light changes from a slow to a rapidly blinking light.
Release both buttons. Do not hold for longer that 30 seconds. Autolamp if equipped This feature
keeps your headlights on for up to three minutes after the ignition is switched off. Page Driver
Controls Most geographic areas zones have a magnetic north compass point that varies slightly
from the northerly direction on maps. This variation is four degrees between adjacent zones and
will become noticeable as the vehicle crosses multiple zones. A correct zone setting will
eliminate this error. Page Driver Controls 6. Press the SETUP control repeatedly until the correct
zone setting for your geographic location is displayed on the message center. Autolock This
feature automatically locks all vehicle doors when the vehicle is shifted into any gear, putting
the vehicle in motion. Page Driver Controls In the event of a multiple warning situation, the
message center will cycle the display to show all warnings by displaying each one for several
seconds. The message center will display the last selected feature if there are no more warning
messages. Displayed when the rear left door is not completely closed. Displayed when the rear
right door is not completely closed. Displayed when the manual park brake is set, the engine is
running and the vehicle is driven more than 3 mph 5 km. To install floor mats that have a
retention post: Position the floor mat so that the eyelet is over the pointed end of the retention
post and rotate forward to Page Driver Controls Make sure that the liftgate is closed to prevent
exhaust fumes from being drawn into the vehicle. This will also prevent passengers and cargo
from falling out. If you must drive with the liftgate door open, keep the vehicle well ventilated so
outside air comes into the vehicle. Page Driver Controls Do not attempt to manually force the
liftgate to travel faster than the power system will permit. This will activate the obstacle
detection feature. The liftgate could be damaged from the contact. Page Driver Controls To
power open the liftgate with outside liftgate control button: 1. To open, unlock the liftgate with
the integrated keyhead transmitter or power door unlock control. Push the control button
located above the liftgate outside handle to unlatch and power open the liftgate. Page Driver
Controls Obstacle detection The power liftgate system is equipped with an obstacle detection
feature. If the power liftgate is closing, the system will reverse to full open when it detects an
obstacle. A chime will sound 3 times when an obstacle is detected as the liftgate begins to
reopen. When loading the luggage rack, it is recommended to evenly distribute the load, as well
as maintain a low center of gravity. Ensure that the load is securely fastened. The IKT functions
as both a programmed ignition key that operates all the locks and starts the vehicle, and a
remote keyless entry transmitter. Vehicles with a power liftgate will have a four-button IKT while
vehicles without a power liftgate will have a three-button IKT. Page Locks and Security
Recommended handling of the Integrated Keyhead Transmitter IKT To avoid inadvertently
activating the remote entry functions of your vehicle, it is recommended that the Integrated

Keyhead Transmitter IKT be handled properly when starting and turning off your vehicle. Smart
locks This feature helps to prevent you from locking yourself out of the vehicle if your key is
still in the ignition. When you open one of the front doors or the liftgate and you lock the vehicle
with the power door lock control on the driver or passenger door trim panel , all the doors will
lock, then all doors will automatically Turn the ignition to the 1 LOCK position. Close all the
doors. Enter factoryâ€”set 5â€”digit entry code. You must complete Steps 1â€”5 within 30
seconds or the procedure will have to be repeated. If the procedure needs to be repeated, wait a
minimum of 30 seconds before beginning again. The childproof locks are located on rear edge
of each rear door and must be set separately for each door. Page Locks and Security Note: If
any door or the liftgate is not closed, the horn will chirp twice and the lamps will not flash.
Opening the power liftgate if equipped Press twice within 3 seconds to fully unlatch and open
the liftgate. Make sure all persons are clear of the liftgate area before using power liftgate
control. Page Locks and Security Activating the memory feature To activate this feature: 1.
Position the seat and mirrors to the desired positions. Page Locks and Security 2. Do not wipe
off any grease on the battery terminals on the back surface of the circuit board. Remove the old
battery. Note: Please refer to local regulations when disposing of transmitter batteries. Insert
the new battery. Refer to the instructions inside the IKT for the correct orientation of the battery.
Page Locks and Security 5. Turn the ignition back to the 3 RUN position. The horn will chirp one
time to confirm programming mode has been entered and is active. Press the power door
unlock control twice within 5 seconds. Note: The horn will chirp once to indicate the perimeter
lighting feature has been deactivated. You can also create up to three of your own 5â€”digit
personal entry codes. Use of these systems may result in vehicle starting problems and a loss
of security protection. You need to prevent these objects from touching the coded IKT while
starting the engine. These objects will not cause damage to the coded IKT, but may cause a
momentary issue if they are too close to the IKT when starting the engine. The IKT functions as
both a programmed ignition key that operates all the locks and starts the vehicle, as well as a
remote keyless entry transmitter. Page Locks and Security Please read and understand the
entire procedure before you begin. Insert the first previously programmed coded key into the
ignition. Keep the ignition in the 3 RUN position for at least three seconds, but no more than 10
seconds. Do not pile cargo higher than the seatbacks to reduce the risk of injury in a collision
or sudden stop. Page Seating and Safety Restraints Push release button to lower head restraint.
Using the manual lumbar support if equipped The lumbar control is located on the side of the
seat cushion. Lift up or down to adjust lumbar support. Page Seating and Safety Restraints Lift
handle to move seat forward or backward. Pump the handle upwards to raise the cushion and
pump downward to lower the cushion to the desired location. Pull lever up to adjust seatback.
Folding down the front passenger seatback if equipped The front passenger seatback can be
folded to a horizontal position to make room for a long load. Page Seating and Safety Restraints
3. Pull up on the recliner handle located on the outboard side of the seat to fold the front
passenger seatback. Without releasing the handle, push the seatback forward. Move the seat as
far forward as possible. Page Seating and Safety Restraints Sitting improperly out of position or
with the seat back reclined too far can take off weight from the seat cushion and affect the
decision of the front passenger sensing system, resulting in serious injury or death in a crash.
Always sit upright against your seatback, with your feet on the floor. Page Seating and Safety
Restraints Memory seat and mirrors if equipped This system allows automatic positioning of the
driver seat and outside rearview mirrors, to two programmable positions. The memory seat
control is located on the driver door. Page Seating and Safety Restraints Heated seats if
equipped Persons who are unable to feel pain to the skin because of advanced age, chronic
illness, diabetes, spinal cord injury, medication, alcohol use, exhaustion, or other physical
conditions, must exercise care when using the seat heater. The seat heater may cause burns
even at low temperatures, especially if used for long periods of time. Page Seating and Safety
Restraints The head restraints can be moved up by pulling up on the head restraint. Push
release button to lower head restraint. Page Seating and Safety Restraints 2nd row manual
folding seat To fold down the rear seat, pull up on the lever on the outboard side of the seat
cushion and let the seatback rotate downward into the load floor position. Page Seating and
Safety Restraints Returning the 2nd row seatback to the upright position Before returning the
seatback to its original position, make sure that cargo or any objects are not trapped behind the
seatback. After returning the seatback to its original position, pull on the seatback to ensure
that the latches are engaged. Page Seating and Safety Restraints Seat mounted armrest and
cupholders Your vehicle is equipped with a rear seat armrest. To fold the armrest down, release
the latch located on the seatback by pressing down and pulling forward. To access the cup
holders, lift up one of the slotted areas on the cover. The system is able to analyze different
occupant conditions and crash severity before activating the appropriate safety devices to help

better protect a range of occupants in a variety of frontal crash situations. Page Seating and
Safety Restraints Driver and passenger dual-stage airbag supplemental restraints The
dual-stage airbags offer the capability to tailor the level of airbag inflation energy. A lower, less
forceful energy level is provided for more common, moderate-severity impacts. A higher energy
level is used for the most severe impacts. Page Seating and Safety Restraints The front
passenger sensing system can automatically turn off the front passenger airbag and passenger
seat-mounted side airbag. The system is designed to help protect small child size occupants
from frontal airbag deployments when they are seated or restrained in the front passenger seat
contrary to proper child-seating or restraint usage recommendations. Page Seating and Safety
Restraints position sensor, and front passenger sensing system. In addition, the RCM also
monitors the restraints warning light in the instrument cluster. A difficulty with the system is
indicated by one or more of the following. Page Seating and Safety Restraints Each seating
position in your vehicle has a specific safety belt assembly which is made up of one buckle and
one tongue that are designed to be used as a pair. Page How to disengage the automatic
locking mode Ford Motor Company recommends that all passenger safety belt assemblies and
attaching hardware should be inspected by an authorized dealer after any collision to verify that
the automatic locking retractor feature for child seats is still working properly. Page Seating and
Safety Restraints To adjust the comfort guide: 1. Slip the shoulder belt into the belt guide.
Position the safety belt comfort guide so that the belt rests across the middle of your shoulder.
Page if equipped , shoulder belt guide on seatback if equipped , child safety seat LATCH and
tether anchors, and attaching hardware, should be inspected after a collision. Ford Motor
Company recommends that all safety belt assemblies in use in vehicles involved in a collision
be replaced. Page Seating and Safety Restraints If Page Seating and Safety Restraints The
following are reasons most often given for not wearing safety belts All statistics based on U.
Page Seating and Safety Restraints Reasons given Frontal airbags are not designed to inflate in
rear and side crashes or rollovers. People who are ejected are 40 times more likely to DIE. All
occupants of the vehicle, including the driver, should always properly wear their safety belts,
even when an air bag supplemental restraint system SRS is provided. Page Seating and Safety
Restraints Never place your arm over the airbag module as a deploying airbag can result in
serious arm fractures or other injuries. Page Seating and Safety Restraints Children and airbags
Children must always be properly restrained. Accident statistics suggest that children are safer
when properly restrained in the rear seating positions than in the front seating position. Failure
to follow these instructions may increase the risk of injury in a collision. Page Seating and
Safety Restraints The airbags inflate and deflate rapidly upon activation. After airbag
deployment, it is normal to notice a smoke-like, powdery residue or smell the burnt propellant.
This may consist of cornstarch, talcum powder to lubricate the bag or sodium compounds e.
Refer to Front passenger sensing system. Page Seating and Safety Restraints The front
passenger sensing system uses a passenger airbag off or pass airbag off indicator which will
illuminate and stay lit to remind you that the front passenger frontal airbag is disabled. The
indicator lamp is located in the center stack of the instrument panel above the climate controls.
Page Seating and Safety Restraints How does the side airbag system work? The design and
development of the side airbag system included recommended testing procedures that were
developed by a group of automotive safety experts known as the Side Airbag Technical Working
Group. Page Seating and Safety Restraints Several air bag system components get hot after
inflation. Do not touch them after inflation. If the side airbag has deployed, the airbag will not
function again. The side airbag system including the seat must be inspected and serviced by an
authorized dealer. Failure to follow these instructions may increase the risk of personal injury in
the event of a collision. Page Child Restraints Seating and Safety Restraints Disposal of airbags
and airbag equipped vehicles including pretensioners See your authorized dealer. Page To
improve the fit of both the lap and shoulder belt on children who have outgrown child safety
seats, Ford Motor Company recommends use of a belt-positioning booster. Booster seats
position a child so that safety belts fit better. They lift the child up so that the lap belt rests low
across the hips and the knees bend comfortably. Page Seating and Safety Restraints Children
and booster seats vary widely in size and shape. Choose a booster that keeps the lap belt low
and snug across the hips, never up across the stomach, and lets you adjust the shoulder belt to
cross the chest and rest snugly near the center of the shoulder. Page 80 lb 36 kg using an upper
torso harness and a belt-positioning booster. Ford Motor Company recommends the use of a
child safety seat having a top tether strap. If you do not install and use the safety seat properly,
the child may be injured in a sudden stop or collision. Page Seating and Safety Restraints 2.
Pull down on the shoulder belt and then grasp the shoulder belt and lap belt together. Page
Seating and Safety Restraints 5. To put the retractor in the automatic locking mode, grasp the
shoulder portion of the belt and pull downward until all of the belt is pulled out and a click is

heard. Allow the belt to retract. The belt will click as it retracts to indicate it is in the automatic
locking mode. Page Seating and Safety Restraints Attaching child safety seats with tether
straps Most new forward-facing child safety seats include a tether strap which goes over the
back of the seat and hooks to an anchoring point. Tether straps are available as an accessory
for many older safety seats. Contact the manufacturer of your child seat for information about
ordering a tether strap. Locate the correct anchor behind the gap cover for the selected seating
position. Clip the tether strap to the anchor as shown. If the tether strap is clipped incorrectly,
the child safety seat may not be retained properly in the event of a collision. The anchors at the
center of the rear seat are further apart than the sets of lower anchors for child seat installation
at other seating positions. Page Seating and Safety Restraints If you install a child seat with
rigid LATCH attachments, do not tighten the tether strap enough to lift the child seat off the
vehicle seat cushion when the child is seated in it. Keep the tether strap just snug without lifting
the front of the child seat. Crossover vehicles are not designed for cornering at speeds as high
as passenger cars any more than low-slung sports cars are designed to perform satisfactorily
under off-road conditions. Page Tires, Wheels and Loading driving surfaces are relatively level,
obstruction-free and otherwise similar to normal on-road driving conditions. Operating your
vehicle under other than those conditions could subject the vehicle to excessive stress which
might result in damage which is not covered under your warranty. Department of
Transportation-Tire quality grades: The U. Department of Transportation requires Ford Motor
Company to give you the following information about tire grades exactly as the government has
written it. Page Tires, Wheels and Loading The traction grade assigned to this tire is based on
straight-ahead braking traction tests, and does not include acceleration, cornering,
hydroplaning or peak traction characteristics. Page Tire Inflation if equipped , at least monthly
and before long trips. You are strongly urged to buy a reliable tire pressure gauge, as automatic
service station gauges may be inaccurate. Ford recommends the use of a digital or dial-type tire
pressure gauge rather than a stick-type tire pressure gauge. Page Always inflate your tires to
the Ford recommended inflation pressure even if it is less than the maximum inflation pressure
information found on the tire. Page Tires, Wheels and Loading Note: If you have to drive a
distance to get air for your tire s , check and record the tire pressure first and add the
appropriate air pressure when you get to the pump. It is normal for tires to heat up and the air
pressure inside to go up as you drive. Page Tires, Wheels and Loading Improper or inadequate
vehicle maintenance can cause tires to wear abnormally. Page such as P-metric versus
LT-metric or all-season versus all-terrain as those originally provided by Ford. Page The tire
pressure sensors mounted in the wheels originally installed on your vehicle are not designed to
be used in aftermarket wheels. Note: If your tires show uneven wear ask an authorized dealer to
check for and correct any wheel misalignment, tire imbalance or mechanical problem involved
before tire rotation. The definitions of these items are listed below. Note that the tire size, load
index and speed rating for your vehicle may be different from this example. Page Tires, Wheels
and Loading Note: You may not find this information on all tires because it is not required by
federal law. Note: Tire Quality Grades do not apply to this type of tire. Note: The temporary tire
size for your vehicle may be different from this example. If your vehicle has tires of a different
size than the size indicated on the vehicle placard or tire inflation pressure label, you should
determine the proper tire inflation pressure for those tires. Operation is subject to the following
two conditions: 1 This device may not cause harmful interference, and 2 This device must
accept any interference received, including interference that may cause undesired operation.
Light Repair the damaged road wheel and re-mount it on the vehicle to restore system
functionality. Use of any tire or wheel not recommended by Ford can affect the safety and
performance of your vehicle, which could result in an increased risk of loss of vehicle control,
vehicle rollover, personal injury and death. Page Tires, Wheels and Loading Vehicle Curb
Weight â€” is the weight of your new vehicle when you picked it up from your authorized dealer
plus any aftermarket equipment. Payload â€” is the combined weight of cargo and passengers
that the vehicle is carrying. When towing, trailer tongue load weight is also part of cargo weight.
The total load on each axle must never exceed its GAWR. GCWR Gross Combined Weight
Rating â€” is the maximum allowable weight of the vehicle and the loaded trailer â€” including
all cargo and passengers â€” Page Tires, Wheels and Loading 2. Determine the combined
weight of the driver and passengers that will be riding in your vehicle. The resulting figure
equals the available amount of cargo and luggage load capacity. Now you have the load
capacity to transport the cement and your friend home. Refer to the following chart for
information regarding the factory-equipped trailer tow connector: Trailer tow connector Color
When turning, make wider turns so the trailer wheels will clear curbs and other obstacles. Do
not tow your All Wheel Drive vehicle with the front wheels off the ground by using a tow dolly
and the rear wheels on the ground. LOCK, locks the automatic transaxle gearshift lever and

allows key removal. This position also shuts the engine and all electrical accessories off
without locking the steering wheel. To lock the steering wheel, remove the key then turn the
steering wheel. Page Driving Do not start your vehicle in a closed garage or in other enclosed
areas. Exhaust fumes can be toxic. Always open the garage door before you start the engine.
See Guarding against exhaust fumes in this chapter for more instructions. If you smell exhaust
fumes inside your vehicle, have your dealer inspect your vehicle immediately. Some warning
lights will briefly illuminate. See Warning lights and chimes in the Instrument Cluster chapter for
more information regarding the warning lights. If the engine still fails to start, press the
accelerator to the floor and try again; this will allow the engine to crank with the fuel shut off in
case the engine is flooded with fuel. Use only an extension cord that can be used outdoors, in
cold temperatures, and is clearly marked Suitable for Use with Outdoor Appliances. Page
Brakes Driving Depending on the type of factory installed equipment, your engine block heater
system may consume anywhere between watts or watts of energy per hour. Your factory
installed block heater system does not have a thermostat; however, maximum temperature is
attained after approximately 3 hours of operation. If the light does not illuminate during start up,
remains on or flashes, the ABS may be disabled and may need to be serviced. Even when the
ABS is disabled, normal braking is still effective. Page Driving Push the parking brake pedal
downward again to release the parking brake. Driving with the parking brake on will cause the
brakes to wear out quickly and reduce fuel economy. Note: If the vehicle is driven with the
parking brake applied, a chime will sound. Page Driving If the AdvanceTrac with RSC system is
activated excessively in a short period of time, the brake portion of the system will disable to
allow the brakes to cool down. In this situation, Traction Control will use only engine power
reduction to help control the wheels from over-spinning. When the brakes have cooled down,
the system will again function normally. Page Driving Aggressive driving in any road conditions
can cause you to lose control of your vehicle increasing the risk of severe personal injury or
property damage. The occurrence of a AdvanceTrac with RSC event is an indication that at least
some of the tires have exceeded their ability to grip the road; If you cannot move the gearshift
lever out of P Park with ignition in the RUN position and the brake pedal depressed: 1. Page
Driving If the parking brake is fully released, but the brake warning lamp remains illuminated,
the brakes may not be working properly. See your authorized dealer as soon as possible.
Automatic Transaxle Adaptive Learning Your transaxle is equipped with an adaptive learning
strategy found in the vehicle computer. This system is not designed to prevent contact with
small or moving objects. The system is designed to provide a warning to assist the driver in
detecting large stationary objects to avoid damaging the vehicle. Page Driving the driver to
disable the system only when the ignition is ON and the gear selector is in R Reverse. Refer to
Message center in the Driver Controls chapter for more information. See your authorized dealer.
The tires may fail and injure a passenger or bystander. This will cause the AWD system to
overheat. If the rear tires stop spinning while the front tires spin in deep sand, turn off the
vehicle and allow the AWD system to cool down for a minimum of 15 minutes. Page Ford Motor
Company joins the U. Page Any modifications to a vehicle that raise the center of gravity can
make it more likely the vehicle will rollover as a result of a loss of control. Ford Motor Company
recommends that caution be used with any vehicle equipped with a high load or device such as
ladder or luggage racks. Never drive through water that is higher than the bottom of the wheel
rims for cars or the bottom of the hubs for trucks. This program is separate from the New
Vehicle Limited Warranty. Page 1â€”â€”â€”; Lincoln vehicle customers call 1â€”â€”â€”
Canadian customers who require roadside assistance, call 1â€”â€”â€” If you need to arrange
roadside assistance for yourself, Ford Motor Company will reimburse a reasonable amount for
towing to the nearest dealership within 35 miles. To obtain reimbursement information, U. After
an accident, if the engine cranks but does not start, this switch may have been activated. Page
Roadside Emergencies The fuses are coded as follows. Page Ford. If the dissimilar spare tire or
wheel is damaged, it should be replaced rather than repaired. Page Roadside Emergencies Tire
change procedure When one of the front wheels is off the ground, the transaxle alone will not
prevent the vehicle from moving or slipping off the jack, even if the vehicle is in P Park. To help
prevent the vehicle from moving when you change a tire, be sure to place the transaxle in P
Park , set the parking brake and block in both directions the wheel that is diagonally opposite
other side and end of the vehicle to the tire being changed. Page Roadside Emergencies 3.
Align the slot on top of the jack with the sheet metal flange indicated by the jack locator triangle
next to the tire you are changing. Turn the jack handle clockwise until the wheel is completely
off the ground. Use only Ford recommended replacement fasteners. When a wheel is installed,
always remove any corrosion, dirt or foreign materials present on the mounting surfaces of the
wheel or the surface of the wheel hub, brake drum or brake disc that contacts the wheel. If there
is visible corrosion in wheel pilot hole, remove loose particles by wiping with clean rag and

apply grease. Page Roadside Emergencies 4. Check all battery terminals and remove any
excessive corrosion before you attach the battery cables. Ensure that vent caps are tight and
level. Turn the heater fan on in both vehicles to protect from any electrical surges. Connect the
negative - cable to the negative - terminal of the assisting battery. Page Roadside Emergencies
Jump starting 1. Start the engine of the booster vehicle and run the engine at moderately
increased speed. Start the engine of the disabled vehicle. Once the disabled vehicle has been
started, run both engines for an additional three minutes before disconnecting the jumper
cables. After the disabled vehicle has been started and the jumper cables removed, allow it to
idle for several minutes so the engine computer can relearn its idle conditions. Page Wrecker
Towing It is recommended that your vehicle be towed with a wheel lift and dollies or flatbed
equipment. Do not tow with a slingbelt. Ford Motor Company has not approved a slingbelt
towing procedure. On FWD vehicles, if your vehicle is to be towed from the front, ensure proper
wheel lift equipment is used to raise the front wheels off the ground. Ford Motor Company
produces a towing manual for all authorized tow truck operators. Have your tow truck operator
refer to this manual for proper hook-up and towing procedures for your vehicle. Away from
home If you own a Ford or Mercury vehicle and are away from home when your vehicle needs
service, or if you need more help than the authorized dealer could provide, after following the
steps described above, contact the Ford Customer Relationship Center to find an authorized
dealer to help you. Page If you own a Lincoln vehicle and are away from home when your
vehicle needs service, or if you need more help than the authorized dealer could provide, after
following the steps described above, contact the Ford Customer Relationship Center to find an
authorized dealer to help you. In some states in the U. Ford is also allowed a final repair attempt
in some states. Page You are not bound by the decision but may choose to accept it. If the
arbitrator has decided in Page Customer Assistance If you did not take advantage of the Ford
Extended Service Plan at the time of purchasing your vehicle, you may still be eligible. Since
this information is subject to change, please ask your authorized dealer for complete details
about Ford Extended Service Plan coverage options, or visit the Ford ESP website at Page
Reporting Safety Defects U. The high-pressure fluid could penetrate the sealed parts and cause
damage. These may include hot wax treatments used by commercial car washes, water
repellent coatings, tree sap, or other organic contamination; These quality products have been
specifically engineered to fulfill your automotive needs; they are custom designed to
complement the style and appearance of your vehicle. If your vehicle requires professional
service, your authorized dealer can provide the necessary parts and service. Check your
Warranty Guide to find out which parts and services are covered. Inside the vehicle, pull the
hood release handle located under the bottom of the instrument panel near the steering column.
Go to the front of the vehicle and release the secondary hood latch that is located under the
front center of the hood. Engine coolant reservoir 2. Power steering fluid reservoir 3. Brake fluid
reservoir 4. Battery 5. Power distribution box 6. Air filter assembly 7. Transaxle fluid dipstick 8.
Engine oil dipstick 9. Page In very cold weather, do not fill the reservoir completely. Do not use
any special washer fluid such as windshield water repellent type fluid or bug wash. They may
cause squeaking, chatter noise, streaking and smearing. Page Engine Oil Maintenance and
Specifications Poor wiper quality can be improved by cleaning the wiper blades and the
windshield, refer to Windows and wiper blades in the Cleaning chapter. To prolong the life of
the wiper blades, it is highly recommended to scrape off the ice on the windshield before
turning on the wipers. Page Maintenance and Specifications 3. Set the parking brake and ensure
the gearshift is securely latched in P Park. Open the hood. Protect yourself from engine heat.
Locate and carefully remove the engine oil level dipstick. Refer to Adding engine oil in this
chapter. Oil levels above this mark may cause engine damage. Page Change your engine oil and
filter according to the appropriate schedule listed in scheduled maintenance information. Ford
production and aftermarket Motorcraft oil filters are designed for added engine protection and
long life. If a replacement oil filter is used that does not meet Ford material and design
specifications, start-up engine noises or knock may be experienced. For longer, trouble-free
operation, keep the top of the battery clean and dry. Page Maintenance and Specifications Keep
batteries out of reach of children. Batteries contain sulfuric acid. Avoid contact with skin, eyes
or clothing. Shield your eyes when working near the battery to protect against possible
splashing of acid solution. In case of acid contact with skin or eyes, flush immediately with
water for a minimum of 15 minutes and get prompt medical attention. Follow your local
authorized standards for disposal. Call your local authorized recycling center to find out more
about recycling automotive batteries. Mixing Motorcraft Specialty Orange Engine Page Recycled
engine coolant Ford Motor Company does NOT recommend the use of recycled engine coolant
in vehicles originally equipped with Motorcraft Premium Gold Engine Coolant since a
Ford-approved recycling process is not yet available. Once the engine temperature cools, the

engine can be re-started. Take your vehicle to an authorized dealer as soon as possible to
minimize engine damage. Page Maintenance and Specifications The fuel system may be under
pressure. If the fuel filler cap is venting vapor or if you hear a hissing sound, wait until it stops
before completely removing the fuel filler cap. Otherwise, fuel may spray out and injure you or
others. If you do not use the proper fuel filler cap, excessive vacuum in the fuel tank may
damage the fuel system or cause the fuel cap to disengage in a collision, which may result in
serious personal injury. Breathing gasoline vapors, or skin contact could cause an adverse
reaction. In sensitive individuals, serious personal injury or sickness may result. If fuel is
splashed on the skin, promptly wash skin thoroughly with soap and water. Page The customer
warranty may be void for any damage to the fuel tank or fuel system if the correct genuine Ford,
Motorcraft or other certified fuel filler cap is not used. The fuel system may be under pressure.
Page Maintenance and Specifications If you do not use the proper fuel filler cap, excessive
vacuum in the fuel tank may damage the fuel system or cause the fuel cap to disengage in a
collision, which may result in personal injury. Running out of fuel Avoid running out of fuel
because this situation may have an adverse effect on powertrain components. You must gather
information as accurately and consistently as possible. Fuel expense, frequency of fill-ups or
fuel gauge readings are NOT accurate as a measure of fuel economy. Page Maintenance and
Specifications 2. Each time you fill the tank, record the amount of fuel added in gallons or liters.
After at least three to five tank fill-ups, fill the fuel tank and record the current odometer reading.
Subtract your initial odometer reading from the current odometer reading. Page If other than
Ford, Motorcraft or Ford-authorized parts are used for maintenance replacements or for service
of components affecting emission control, such non-Ford parts should be equivalent to genuine
Ford Motor Company parts in performance and durability. Page Maintenance and Specifications
Do not make any unauthorized changes to your vehicle or engine. By law, vehicle owners and
anyone who manufactures, repairs, services, sells, leases, trades vehicles, or supervises a fleet
of vehicles are not permitted to intentionally remove an emission control device or prevent it
from working. Failure to pass this inspection could prevent you from getting a vehicle
registration. Refer to the scheduled maintenance information for the service interval schedules.
Start the engine and let it run until it reaches normal operating temperature the engine coolant
temperature gauge indicator will be near the center of the normal area between H and C. Your
transaxle does not consume fluid. However, the fluid level should be checked if the transaxle is
not working properly, i. High fluid level Fluid levels above the safe range may result i
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n transaxle failure. Changing the air filter element 1. Release the clamps that secure the air filter
housing cover. Replace the PCV valve with one that meets Ford material and design
specifications for your vehicle, such as a Motorcraft or equivalent replacement part. The
customer warranty may be void for any damage to the emissions system if such a PCV valve is
not used. World manufacturer identifier 2. Vehicle line, series, body type 4. Engine type 5. Check
digit 6. These quality accessories have been specifically engineered to fulfill your automotive
needs; they are custom designed to complement the style and aerodynamic appearance of your
vehicle. Page Index Index Accessory delay Page Page Index dipstick Page Index Lumbar
support, seats Page Index Power point Page Index brake-shift interlock BSI.. This manual is also
suitable for: edge. Print page 1 Print document pages. Cancel Delete. Sign In OR. Don't have an
account? Sign up! Restore password. Upload from disk. Upload from URL.

